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CHAIR BAISA:
. (gavel). . . The meeting of the Planning Committee of the Maui County
Council will come to order. Today is November 6th, and it is now ten minutes past nine.
Good morning, Members.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Good morning.
CHAIR BAISA: The Chair would like to thank all of you for giving up your time to be here
today. I know this is a special meeting day that we have undertaken today and thank you
very much for working with me. It is the Chair's fondest wish that we will complete the
work on the B&B bill today. I will offer you a carrot. The carrot is as soon as we finish
the work we can go home. If we don't finish the work, we may have to spend the whole
day. So I can't say it any plainer than that.
I'd like to introduce the members that are here with me today. I'd like to introduce
voting Committee Members first. Jo Anne Johnson our Vice-Chair.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Good morning.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning, Jo Anne, and thank you for being here. I'd also like to
introduce Bill Kauakea Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha and good morning, Madam Chair
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Bill. And also Member Michael Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Good morning, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning, Michael. Thank you. And joining us also today a non-voting
Member of our Committee and that is Mike Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good morning, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning, Mike. Sounds like got a little frog still.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Must be all of the travel.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Welcome home.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
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CHAIR BAISA: And, first of all, the Chair would like to take a few minutes to congratulate all
of the Members on their successful elections. I am very, very happy to have you back
and to have, to be able to work with you once again. So, again, thank you very much.
And of course we'd like to thank and congratulate Mr. Victorino on a very outstanding
success for your son, Shane, and his team.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: We're very, very proud of him Maui's proud of him.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. We'd also like to introduce to you the Members that are here, the
Members of this Committee, although they don't vote, they're members. They're here all
the time. I'd like to introduce the Staff. We have our, from the Department of
Corporation Counsel, our representative Michael Hopper. Good morning, Mike. We
also have from our Executive Branch, Jeff Hunt, our Planning Director.
MR. HUNT: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning, Jeff. And also we have with us Scott Teruya from our Real
Property Tax, he's our Administrator. Thank you, Scott. And my regular Committee
Staff we have David Raatz, my Legislative Attorney, and Clarita Balala, our Committee
Secretary.
The Chair would like to ask all of us that are in the room today if we have cell phones, or
pagers, or other things that might have alarms on them if you would please put them in
the silent mode so we will not have to be interrupted here. We have a lot of work today,
and we're gonna, it's nose to the ground, guys. We're going to work hard and get this
done.
The Chair will be accepting public testimony starting in a few minutes. Those wishing to
testify should sign up with Clarita over here. Testimony will be limited to three minutes,
and testifiers are requested to state their name for the record and to indicate who they are
representing.
Members, today we have one item on our agenda, and it's certainly something we're all
very familiar with. It's PC-40, transient vacation rentals legislation. Today I would like
to suggest that the Committee focus on the revised B&B bill which I transmitted on
October 31s t ; Happy Halloween. The bill is entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING TITLE 19, MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO ZONING AS IT
PERTAINS TO BED AND BREAKFAST HOMES". We worked on an earlier version
of the B&B Bill at our most recent meeting on October 28 th . The updated version of the
bill incorporates revisions approved on October 28 th, as well as technical revisions.
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Before we begin our deliberations I would now like to accept public testimony with no
objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Members. We will start with public testimony, but
before we do that we would like to note the presence of Council Chair Riki Hokama who
is a voting Member of this Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Good morning.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning, Riki. And, let's see, we have two folks who have signed up to
testify prior to the beginning of the meeting. If there's anybody else, the Chair would ask
you to please come forward and sign up. Our first testifier today will be Pat Borge and
Mr. Borge will be followed by Tom Croly.
.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .
MR. BORGE: Good morning, Council Members. I want to congratulate all you guys, and right
on, and hope we have a good two more years, yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you.
MR. BORGE: I'm here, you know, as, the reason I, I, I came here is because last Thursday I
read the paper about, you know, this is about compromise I know you got some of my,
my letter here and on the B&B, I just want to go through my letter, and then I want to say
a couple more other stuff. But, you know, the B&Bs and TVRs should be taxed at the
higher hotel rates. The tourists staying at these resorts will use more of our resources
than those staying at the hotels, because most of the tourists that are staying at these
hotels are using those facilities and staying more so in the hotels.
Now, if, a good example, if you go down to Hookipa Park, most of the people out there
are windsurfers and stuff, you know, this is a County park. Sometimes there are people
there, and we don't even be able to get a parking space and a lot of these people are
staying at TVRS and B&Bs. So they do have a major impact on our resources and our
County facilities more so than tourists staying at the hotel. So I, I feel that they should be
taxed at a higher rate.
Also, I have, you know, they should not have that home exemption credit because, like
for me, I, you know, I just a local guy. I rent out my house long-term, but I don't qualify
for, for exemption, you know, home exemption on the taxes. So, you know, it's about a
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compromise here. You know, I hear you guys talking about this compromise and when
I'm reading the paper it's like it's all going for the TVR and B&B. And the reason I'm
here is don't forget the people that live in these neighborhoods. You know, we have a
say, we have a say, and I look at the, you guys want to give them amnesty, you guys, you
know, this whole process here, was that there was a bunch of people doing some illegal
activities and now we're trying to compromise Now, are we going to just say, eh, aloha
and, and, because the way I feel is that we wasted all our, all the time that you people are
spending here trying to make the decision, and we're just going to throw in the towel and
say, oh, here you go.
You know, the idea is to regulate and make it fair and also fair for the people that live in
these neighborhoods, because we have to deal with this everyday, not you, unless you
have one living next to you. You know, but I, I, I just here today so that you people don't
forget the people that live in the neighborhood. Also I know, I'm almost done, but, you
know, like Mr. Hunt he got the caps situated. I don't know how they came to that
conclusion on the caps, on how much are allowed on this island, but maybe you should
go out and talk to the communities and see how much they, they would like to have,
especially in the Upcountry area. I mean that's quite a bit of, I see the, I see the numbers.
Man, I mean that's a lot of, that's a lot of hotels, you know what I mean. You guys also
got to look at the hotel industry right now, the economy's down, tourists are not coming
to Maui. What about the hotel workers? You know, you guys gotta think about them
too. They need jobs, they getting laid off. You know, these tourists that are staying at
the vacation rentals and TVRs, they're not the high-end tourists, you know, so they're
going to try to cut corners. I know some TVRs who run an activity desk, same as the
hotels, you know what I mean.
So I don't think they should be separated from hotel use as they make it up. But anyway
thank you very much. I just want you guys don't forget the local people that live in this
neighborhoods, because, you know, I just want to, I know I'm out of time. I just one to
say one little story that my friend, and that's why I came here too because last week I was
with a friend of mine and his daughter goes to college, and she was here, we were riding
horses. And I said, what, your daughter, your daughter gonna come back? And he said,
you know what, they turning Maui into a resort area. Why should I bring my daughter
back to Maui? She'd be better off where she staying right now. That's the kind of thing
going on right now in the, in the local communities. That's how they take it. Where's
our base? You know, where's our home base, you know? And I, I hope you guys put
that through your, through when you vote on these issues. Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Borge. Questions for our testifier? If not, Pat, thank you very
much.
MR. BORGE: Have a good one.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier will be Tom Croly and Mr. Croly will be followed by Warren
Shibuya.
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MR. CROLY: Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.
MR. CROLY: Aloha, Council Members. Congratulations to each of you on winning re-election.
The prize today is that you get to work a little more in this special meeting. And on
behalf of the folks of Maui, of the Maui Vacation Rental Association, I sincerely thank
you for this extra effort. We share the Chair's desire today to complete the work on this
B&B ordinance.
Ultimately the success of this ordinance will be measured by its rate of compliance. If
this Committee passes out an ordinance that is fair and balanced in its application
requirements, regulations, and taxation, we will hopefully see wide-range compliance,
and with some good faith efforts and some luck we can put some of the divisiveness
about this whole issue behind us. But before we can find this balance there are a few
more issues that we'd like the Committee to consider.
First, the first issue is in the qualification criteria that was discussed at the last meeting
for B&Bs in the Ag district, we would ask that the sundown clause for that qualification
criteria be removed. The idea that we would create the criteria for the next year and then
change it a year from now is really not going to solve this problem in the, in the big
picture. The implementation of a farm plan is what we do have in place and feel that, that
is adequate to meet, to meet HRS 205, and that should be all that's required for these
small residential properties in the Ag district to allow them to use a room or two for bed
and breakfast.
However, we, we would like to see that the caps are adjusted a bit for the Upcountry area,
and Wailuku, and, and Haiku, and Hana. We're asking that the original caps that were
suggested be restored with a couple small changes, that is we recognize that
Spreckelsville is not part of the Paia District but is actually part of the Wailuku-Kahului
District. So we would ask that 20 of the originally planned for 108 in Upcountry or in
Paia-Haiku be moved to the Wailuku-Kahului District for these Spreckelsville places.
And, again, we would ask the Committee to consider allowing B&Bs to be managed by
the property owner from the parcel immediately adjacent to the B&B. Adjacent parcels
being defined as properties sharing a common boundary. This would easily facilitate
close supervision which I think is the main reason that we want the operator on the site.
We also would, in consideration that, that a new tax category appears to be coming for
TVRs and B&Bs, in order to differentiate between B&Bs, which would be owners living
in their homes and TVRs, which would be non-owners managing that property. We think
that the owners who are living in their home should maintain their $300,000 homeowner
exemption although be taxed at the higher rate, whatever rate we determine in the Budget
Committee as appropriate.
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And finally, we ask that you consider the proposals submitted by Councilmember
Johnson that would create a temporary permit for both B&Bs and TVRs so that these
folks can continue to operate while we continue to bang out a process for TVRs and
while the, the B&B permits which we anticipate a flood of them coming in get processed.
The one change that we might ask in, in that proposal is that the temporary permit be
valid for 90 days after a B&B or TVR ordinance is adopted and that that temporary
permit could be extended by the Director upon making application under either of these
new ordinances provided that the application would fit into one of these, these two
categories. If it doesn't fit into either of those two categories, then that person would
have 90 days from when that ordinance came out in order to, to close down, because we
will have defined the parameters clearly at that point.
I thank you for your consideration on these issues, and I stand ready to answer any
questions you might have about any of these suggested amendments, and I have asked the
Members of MVRA to let this testimony speak for all of us.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Croly. Members, questions for our testifier? If not, Tom,
thank you very much for being here.
MR. CROLY: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier is Warren Shibuya, and Warren will be followed by Cindi
Weldon. If there's anyone else that would like to testify, please come forward. Thank
you. Good morning, Warren.
MR. SHIBUYA: Good morning. Good morning, Chair and Council Members. Congratulations
for your being re-elected.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you.
MR. SHIBUYA: I am Warren Shibuya, retired Maui resident and volunteer for various State,
County, and community activities. I am a General Plan Advisory Committee member
inputting land use, urban, rural growth boundaries, planning, infrastructure, and pursuing
designation of transit corridors on Maui. In this testimony I speak as a private resident.
Proposed PC-40 ordinance is unacceptable for the following reasons:
1. Proposed ordinance amends Maui County Code to permit or interim permit
establishing a quasi-condition favoring few homeowners to conduct business in Rural
and Agricultural zoned districts.
2. Current Agricultural and Rural zoned districts are unsafe and currently experience
below level of infrastructure services. Water, sewage, utilities, and roadways, bridges
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are inadequate at best. These inadequate County level of services will exacerbate
with added families, residents, visitors, greater densities on respective zoned lands.
3. Commercial lodging pursuits whether temporary or continuous must fund in an
escrow account to fund developing and improving County's lacking unsafe and below
service standards of infrastructures.
4. It is not pono promoting commercialized lodging on agriculture and rural properties
for economic and real estate needs. I know money talks and determines favorable
decisions. Please exercise integrity to Akaku viewers and residents and not permit
commercialized lodging on valuable and limited agricultural lands. We must grow
our foods and minimize Maui Nui's dependence on imported foods.
5. Hawaii State Legislature did a serious disservice managing limited and invaluable
agricultural lands by permitting establishing gentlemen's estates. This provision
permitted subdividing large agricultural acreage into smaller productive farms.
Today, we know these subdivided prime agriculture lands have unintended
consequences of limited agriculture production and minimal farming economic
benefits.
Now, this Council proposes amending Title 19 to promote commercialized lodging while
our largest real estate revenues are paid by hotel and commercial zoned businesses.
Proposed special "Sacred Cow" is, temporary or permanent, is unwise and unacceptable
quasi-ordinance funded by contributions from real estate and potential commercial
lodging interests, poor economic conditions, and during these poor economic conditions.
Note that the inordinately large number of blank votes in, in your contest. Over
61 percent of Maui's eligible voters voted in the latest General Election; however, they
demonstrated not voting for any candidate, expressing their reactions to Council's
actions. A Council Member was re-elected when 50.7 percent of ballots were, were
either blank or voted for challenger. With this result, something is not right in Maui Nui.
Please act with integrity for constituents you represent whether they are real estate agents,
lodging owners, or residents trusting you to practice pono, doing the right thing for Maui
Nui. As a volunteer Council-appointed GPAC member I express Maui Nui's needs, not
my own nor any private interests. Before the eyes and ears of Akaku viewers, I ask you
to do pono for Maui Nui by denying PC-40. Mahalo.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Warren. Members, questions for our testifier? Member
Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Warren, very much for, you know, sharing your
thoughts. One of the things that you had reviewed were the various components under
General Plan. Because we are charged basically with designating also important Ag
lands, those that had significance, is that also one of the things that you, in the General
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Plan Advisory Committee, are looking at those lands that are significant and important
not only to the State but to the County?
MR. SHIBUYA: Yes, ma'am. The whole group is very concerned on that. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, I really appreciate that. Thank you very much, Warren.
MR. SHIBUYA: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Any extra questions? Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Good morning, Mr. Shibuya, and
thank you for your testimony. Could you, at a later point, provide the Committee with
your testimony?
MR. SHIBUYA: Yes, I left a copy with the clerk.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Okay. Thank you.
MR. SHIBUYA: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Members? Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair -CHAIR BAISA: Hang on.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --and, Mr. Shibuya, thank you for your presence and your
testimony. I just wanted to ask you as a member of the General Plan Committee, did you
folks discuss or did anybody make comments about smaller lots...ag and ag lots that are
not really farmable? Were there any discussions on those considerations?
MR. SHIBUYA: That has come up. That discussion did come up and in terms of conclusions of
how we're going to do that that is up in the air yet. It's not determined yet. But I want to
let you know that some of the actual agricultural areas that is not even in farmable areas,
so-called designated farming areas, have hydroponics and are very productive today and
are providing our watercress and lettuce.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: You know, I, I think that, that's, you know, good that there's
alternative kind of ag operations. Some of the ag lots, anyway the ones I went to look at,
didn't receive much, sufficient water for ag operations and what is the discussion on that?
MR. SHIBUYA: I'm not familiar with that issue. I think Warren Watanabe may be more
appropriate for that.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Shibuya. Mahalo, Madam Chair.
MR. SHIBUYA: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members, any additional questions for our testifier? If
not, thank you very much.
MR. SHIBUYA: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier and the last person signed up to testify today is Cindi
Weldon.
MS. WELDON: Aloha, Madam Chair, -CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.
MS. WELDON: --Council Members, congratulations on all your re-elections. I am here
speaking for myself, Cindi Weldon, just as an observer in the community of Makawao
where I live and wanted to share a perspective that I believe I shared with most of the
Council Members through an e-mail and Chair as well, but just wanted to put a face on it,
because I feel strongly about this issue. I'm a retired educator after 35 years. I'm not, I
kind of look out for the underdogs usually is my feeling. I worked with struggling
students for most of those years and feel like I speak often for the person that maybe
doesn't have as big a voice as others.
I am speaking today about a bed and breakfast that we do have in our neighborhood that
rents its rooms, as I said in my e-mail, for 40 to $50 a night. And what that entails then
and what that provides is a place for people who don't have the money to stay in hotels or
even the more high-priced TVRs to visit their family. Ninety percent of the people that
stay there are people visiting family in the neighborhood. We have seen people coming
for weddings, visiting, the once-a-year family visit, bringing their children and many of
them have told us that they cannot come if there is no place to stay. And the one and two
bedroom B&Bs, by taxing them at either much higher rates or by eliminating their
homeowner exemption when only one or two rooms in a five bedroom home are rented is
going to put those people out of business basically. And on top of that the revenue from
the taxes that they are currently paying is going to be gone as well. I imagine that most
of the one and two bedroom B&Bs are not going to survive this, which is fine, except that
that will not only eliminate a service as well as to State and County workers who have
often stayed there to use, to take advantage of the cheaper rooms.
So I guess I'm speaking now for the underdog of the one and two bedroom B&Bs, and I
don't know how far that goes up to maybe three and four, but I feel that they need a
special exemption to survive from the higher taxing one way or the other. It can't be that
they lose their homeowner exemption and have higher taxes on them as a hotel which is
kind of a far cry from a hotel. The neighbors have spoken to me and said they would just
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be devastated if this opportunity for their family, that they cannot house, is gone. And I
also spoke in the e-mail to the cap which 20 for Kula, Makawao, and Pukalani I believe is
an awfully low cap for that huge area. Makawao town, as I've noticed, is very much
suffering from the loss of TVRs and B&Bs and probably will not sustain itself if the rest
of these go out of business, especially the small operators. And they provide as much
service to those communities as the others.
So I just, I'm speaking for that end of it and if you would at all consider that there may be
some of the smaller operations that need a better break than they're going to get in the
current legislation, or the current proposal I should say. Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Ms. Weldon, if you'd hold on. Members, any questions
for our testifier? If not, thank you very much. Is there anyone else out there who would
like to testify? The Chair recognizes Warren Watanabe. Go ahead, Mr. Watanabe.
MR. WATANABE: Thank you, Madam Chair, Members of the Committee. As you know my
name is Warren Watanabe, Executive Director of the Maui County Farm Bureau. And I
wasn't really planning to testify today, but, and I apologize for missing the last portion of
our last committee meeting. I didn't want to get a parking ticket, so I had to leave.
But anyway I still have some, based on the article that came out in the paper, I do still
have some questions. One of them for the Farm Bureau. As you know, Farm Bureau's
position has been, on these small lots, why can't we put it designated rural? Why can't
we? I did talk to Planning Director Jeff Hunt a little bit about this and, you know, the
Planning Department has some concerns, and I recognize, we recognize that. But I think
in the long-term that's what we need to look at. And, again, I'm going to bring up about
our proposed ag definition, and I think it's important for the County to really look at it.
Hopefully, maybe beginning next year we can get it on the agenda. But I think it will
provide a consistency for the County of Maui as far as the Planning Department's Real
Property Division and the Water Department.
And the other question I had was regarding the income exemption. According to HRS
205, in the Ag district, any accessory, I mean how, how are we going to measure if we
waive this income exemption, I mean we waive the income threshold, how do we
determine that it is, it is indeed an accessory use in the Agriculture district? And, again,
you know, we refer to HRS 205. That is a State law, and so, you know, as, as Farm
Bureau we are cognizant of all the State, the State statute, what is required in the Ag
district end. A lot of that components in that HRS 205 was put in there by Hawaii Farm
Bureau. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Watanabe. Members, questions for Mr. Watanabe? Member
Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Warren, thanks so much. Did you note, and I'm not sure if
you've had a chance to look at the revised thing in our binder, but that, under, it would be
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A, I guess it's B-3, an approved farm plan must be fully implemented, excuse me, and
consistent with Chapter 205, Hawaii Revised Statutes. So we did, that was one of the
things that we did get added in there the last time, and then also we put in I guess the size
of the lot, but also where there's a condominium property regime that it would not be
eligible. So do those things help a little bit?
MR. WATANABE: I, I think it does, but again, you know, you know, I'm just basing this on
what, you know, what Director Hunt has told me about the farm plan It's a question, and
I think Councilmember Medeiros had asked about it at the last meeting of who's going to
enforce it, who, who's going to determine it? I think, you know, Farm Bureau is willing
to participate in that process, but we would also make a recommendation that possibly I
think, you know, and that's with, again, with the County I guess approving because it
would cost, well, my recommendation is to work with the conservation districts. But,
again, you know, that is also a volunteer organization, and they have a heavy workload.
So, but, you know, that is what we would recommend.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And, and then your vision would be to have those, that entity or
some combination thereof actually reviewing and looking at whether the farm plans were
viable because they're better qualified to know and maybe it might steer the person or
individuals in a different direction if they know that they're not going to make it with that
particular crop?
MR. WATANABE: Well, I mean, along with that, yeah, but the reason why we're
recommending the conservation district is because they already review, like grading
permits and all of that. So I think it's within their scope of work. But, again, they are,
like I say they are volunteers, and they have a heavy workload. So, you know, I think,
you know, somehow the County must be able to kind of compensate for them, for that
service, because it is a service they are providing to the County.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thanks very much, Warren, I appreciate your testimony.
CHAIR BAISA: Additional questions for our testifier? If not, Warren, thank you very much. Is
there anyone else who would like to testify? Seeing no one jumping up, Members,
without objections the Chair would like to close public testimony for this morning.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .

ITEM NO. 40 TRANSIENT VACATION RENTALS LEGISLATION (C.C. No. 08-61)
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CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Let's get to work. Members, to begin our deliberations may I request a
motion to recommend approval of the B&B bill transmitted on October 31 st?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So moved.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Second. . . . (change tape, start 1B). . .
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We have a motion and a second to recommend
approval of the B&B bill transmitted on October 31 st . Thank you, Members. I would
like the Planning Department now to inform the Committee about any additional
concerns that we need to address in regard to PC-40, and then I will open the floor for
any additional motions to be offered by the Members. Planning Director Hunt, good
morning. Let's rock and roll.
MR. HUNT: Good morning, Chair If I could I'd suggest that since we've been talking about it
a lot and there's been a lot of discussion about perhaps revisiting it one more time, should
we take a look at the caps and the numbers there, -CHAIR BAISA: That would be -MR. HUNT: --if it's the will of the body?
CHAIR BAISA: --that would be very helpful, Director Hunt.
MR. HUNT: A little bit of background. We originally proposed numbers based on percentages
from the Kauai [sic] Institute study, and I'll refer to those as the original numbers, and
then there was some discussion subsequent to that that perhaps those numbers are too
large in a couple of the community plan areas. And we brought back some reduced
numbers based on that, and we also brought back some real property tax percentages so
you could compare the TVR numbers to the percentages of homes out in the area. And
subsequent to that the MVRA has suggested some numbers, and it seems the, the
community plans that are getting most of the attention are Hana, Makawao, Paia, Haiku,
and kind of linking the Paia, Haiku to Wailuku because of the Spreckelsville area.
We, we have no problem with the suggestions from the, that were listed today from the
MVRA.
CHAIR BAISA: Could you highlight those differences, please, for the Members? Members, we
have the section as it exists now on the screen there so, for your convenience, and maybe
Mr. Raatz can type in the suggested numbers that we would like to discuss this morning.
Maybe if we could put those right along, David, for comparison. It's been suggested that
we restore the Hana number to 48, which was the original number. We'll go down the
row. Kihei-Makena a hundred. Makawao, Pukalani and Kula would be 40. Paia and
Haiku, and the Chair wants to point out that this does not include Spreckelsville, 88.
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Wailuku-Kahului, which then of course includes Spreckelsville would be 36. And West
Maui would be 88. And if I'm correct that adds up to a total of 400, Mr. Hunt?
MR. HUNT: I believe it's close.
CHAIR BAISA: . . . (laughter). . . Now there's a very political answer. Somebody who is good
at the math would you please verify that that is 400? You can tell what's happened to us
now, we all have to have a calculator in order to do the math. We hope we don't have
kids watching us this morning. Yes, it is 400. Okay. So that is the proposal that we have
received and the Chair is willing to accept a motion to that effect so we can discuss it.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second for discussion.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We have a motion and a second to accept the revised
numbers. The Chair will entertain discussion on the motion. Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair In, in discussing the cap numbers
with my community and those that have been trying to plan as best as possible what
would be beneficial to our Hana Community Plan area, the number 48 is the
recommended number, and I'd like to support that number.
CHAIR BAISA: The Chair is very happy to hear that you have discussed it with your
community. I think that's very relevant to our discussion today. Members, any
additional comments? Member Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair, I think when it comes to the WailukuKahului District in speaking with people, since the inclusion of Spreckelsville which is
always part of the Central District, they felt that the 16 was way too low because a lot of
that would have been taken up just in the Spreckelsville area. So the people in
Spreckelsville and as well as Central Maui that I have spoken to agreed that our number,
and even 36 they felt was low, but I'm more acceptant to the fact that we are not and do
not want a promulgation of vacation rentals in the residential area of Central Maui. So I
think that is a fair number, and I think our community could live with that. So thank you,
Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Member Victorino. Members, additional comments?
Member Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I would, I would ask, if memory serves me right, for either
Corp. Counsel or Mr. Raatz, you know, we had this discussion regarding the specific
location of Spreckelsville, and I'm not too sure if it was part of our last community plan
discussions, but I'd be, it is my belief the Council took action on redoing the lines and
that Spreckelsville was, it was to then be part of Paia-Haiku. I would say this was at least
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two, two terms ago, and then I know Ms. Johnson was on the Council at that time. So I
just wish if someone could verify that because if it's true, then we don't need to adjust
Central, Central Maui in my estimation.
CHAIR BAISA: Chair is only going on the information that was provided to me, but I'm sure
that we can have Staff, you know, verify that, and if we need to fix it, we'll fix it.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any additional discussion in regard to the caps? Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR: Yeah, and, and I have a question. I guess it would be for Mr. Hunt because now
that we're looking at a slightly different defmition from transient vacation rental, I guess,
or from B&B that might have been previously defined as transient vacation rental by the
inclusion of the separate dwelling. Is this the justification for now adjusting these
numbers or are we, are, are, you know, I know we haven't gotten to the TVR discussion,
yet, but I kind of want to get a sense of if we're having 400 here, and then we're looking
at another 400 in the TVR classification, is that where we're going? Or if the TVR
classification was 400, are we going to be reducing that if we're going to cap that? Could
you just at least enlighten me?
CHAIR BAISA: Director Hunt.
MR. HUNT: The revisions that are being proposed now I think are just fine tuning of the overall
numbers in the sense that some of the districts it was felt that they didn't have enough,
some that was felt that they had too much. And so, just through discussion, we, we've
just merely rearranged the numbers. In terms of the TVRs we can't predict what that cap
will be. I can tell you that the Planning Department's sense of the community is there's
far less support for TVRs than B&Bs with an owner on site. Given the community
sentiment I would anticipate the Planning Department would suggest a far lower cap for
TVRs than the number that we're discussing for B&Bs. And what Council does with that
and what it eventually ends up, I can't say.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and that's one of my problems in knowing because we
haven't gotten to the other part of the discussion knowing what we can actually
accommodate. The, the previous number, if I'm not mistaken was 305; is that correct
with our previous caps on this area?
MR. HUNT: The previous, there's been several iterations. We originally proposed 400, and
then it went down to, I think, 302, and then I think it went up to maybe 350, and those
numbers are loose, don't hold me to them exactly, and now we're back up to 400. And
the Department's okay with these numbers.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Johnson, the Chair might also share with you that I also received
some input in regards to the amounts for Kihei-Makena and West Maui, and it has also
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been discussed that maybe, or suggested that if we wanted to reduce the total number that
we could reduce in those two areas because they do have alternative accommodations,
they have hotels, whereas some of these outlying areas do not. So that's a possibility.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and because in many situations we don't know what the real
actual numbers are, we don't know what the configuration is. In West Maui it's more
likely to be transient vacation rentals as opposed to bed and breakfast. So...
CHAIR BAISA: I would agree with you. Again, we don't know where the TVR discussion will
go, but my sense is like that of Director Hunt, that I sense a lot more resistance to TVRs
than we got towards B&Bs in the community because people have more concerns about
not having an owner present. They seem to be much more accepting of the idea of
operating alternative accommodations because the owner is there to keep an eye on it.
Member Hokama, and we are researching that matter you brought up.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you for, for that consideration. I appreciate it. For the
Director, please.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: As, as I understand it, and let's, just for example take the
Kihei-Makena, we're talking caps on permits. So if I'm looking at the legislation
potentially these 100 permits would be between 100 units and 600 units since we allow
up to six bedrooms per permit. Would that be a good understanding on the Committee's
part? Then the maximum would be, like, for this region, 600 units.
MR. HUNT: That's correct. The potential maximum would be six rooms per unit. Just for a
little background, most of our B&Bs are coming in in the three to four range. I think
that's the predominance. There's a few in the one to two and there's a few in the five to
six.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. So with that kind of numbers or the unit count,
Mr. Director, you're comfortable for us moving along without addressing whether or not,
since I've heard Mr. Shibuya's testimony earlier and the concern of some of the short,
shortcomings or deficiencies of infrastructure, and that's why I look at taxation as one
way to make the correction of those improvements the County would need to move
forward in capital improvement projects. Should we require some type of assessment
once a region reaches a certain number of units? Whether it's connected to the County
water system, whether it's part of traffic, traffic assessment of infrastructure
improvements, whether it be for transmission or distribution line expansions? Is the unit
count not important for us?
MR. HUNT: Well, I understand your concerns. I, I think the cumulative analysis might be more
appropriate during the community plan process. The individual applications I, I think in
order to require them to do a cumulative analysis would be burdensome and would be
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counter to the idea that we're trying to streamline these. That's not to say that we're not
going to listen to agency concerns and each of the applications will be sent around for
agency comment, and they'll be addressed on an individual basis.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And that's one of the concerns I have, Mr. Director, because
you'll be looking at a single permit request, but my concern is the total cumulative
impacts and effects of, let's say, the full amount of permits being authorized, and then the
potential of the maximum unit counts. You know, that's how we, we've reviewed other
large projects. We make those assessments. We, we, we review the studies, and then we
make the appropriate conditions of approval. Are you, is it part of your understanding
that if this moves forward and the permits come forward that the County, through the
Department or, or some other means, the Planning Commission, be able to institute
conditions of approval to address those concerns regarding assessments of various
factors, critical factors?
MR. HUNT: Yes, I think we would address them on an individual basis and the permitting
process allows that, us to address those. We're actually proposing language. There's a
memo I handed out today to even beef that up, so that it explicitly states the Planning
Director and/or the Commission can add conditions. And I think it will certainly be a
topic of discussion at the community plan level. We talked about in the past how these
are numbers. These are absolute maximums And there is language, and I believe it's up
there already, that the community plans can further reduce these numbers, and I think that
would be an avenue for public input on, or local input on what's the appropriate number
for that area.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. And my, my only last comment regarding some of the
adjustments, Chair, is that with the Paia-Haiku region, 20 years ago, when windsurfing
was beginning to take off, I remember the County entertaining a thought of allowing a
resort hotel, consideration to zone for allowing a hotel on the North Shore. It went no
where real fast and the County never pursued or, or endeavored to look at having those
type of resort hotel permitted uses in that area because that's what the local people didn't
want in that area. And I can tell you that is, and you can check with past administrators,
that is how the North Shore was always viewed, as I can recall, through my lifetime.
Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Hokama, and I think that you make a relevant
point. When we mentioned earlier talking about 20-room inns that was not well received,
and so you notice that it's not in this bill, and it may be brought up when we discuss the
TVR bill, but there has not been a whole lot of support for that. Thank you. Members,
any..., Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair, and good morning, Mr. Director. I
know we've been hemming and hawing with the numbers a lot lately. Prior to today, the
Department's proposal, and I'll speak, you know, for the Makawao-Haiku-Paia District
as well as, well, Pukalani and Kula. The numbers were reduced, were cut in half from
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the original proposals that you had. From...for Paia-Haiku it was 108, and then you guys
cut it down to 54; and Makawao-Pukalani-Kula I believe was 40, and now it's been
reduced to 20. So now you've just told us that you're going to recommend supporting
the suggestion from the MVRA to readjust Paia-Haiku from 54 to 88. And, you know,
personally for me it's just still a little, little high for Paia-Haiku. I mean I'm, I'm
acceptable to adjusting the number 54 to some other number but, you know, we haven't
heard from our associations, from Paia-Haiku as to how they would view, you know,
that's a 34 permit increase compared to others you have 20. You know, MakawaoPukalani-Kula is 20; Paia-Haiku you got 34.
So I'm on the fence with this. So I'll just leave it at that, Madam Chair I just would
appreciate if we had had additional input from the community because I, a lot of folks
told me that they're okay with the 54. Folks, some other folks said anything over a
hundred is quite high. I'm just trying to look for some kind of compromise because
ultimately the decision is ours, and we've received some good input from MVRA, but
ultimately it's our decision. And, you know, we need to respect the input from those who
don't have TVRs or bed and breakfasts. Am I to assume then that once we do take the
TVR issue, just to follow-up on Chairman Hokama's question, that we're going to look at
having caps that are significantly less than what we're proposing here for B&Bs?
CHAIR BAISA: Director Hunt.
MR. HUNT: I anticipate the Planning Department, if we start going down the road on TVR
permits, that we would come in with a far lower cap than the 400 for B&Bs. And, again,
that's based on my, my sense of the community sentiment is that there's far less support
for vacation rental with no owner on site.
CHAIR BAISA: That's also my understanding.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. I don't have any specific number to offer right now. I,
although I'd like to look at something in between 54 and 88, but that's something for us
to decide at a later point, Madam Chair So...
CHAIR BAISA: Member Molina...
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And, and I know some of the units were proposed based on the
amount of structures in each community plan district initially, yeah, so anyway I'll leave
it at that, Madam Chair
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Let me deal with something else, and then we'll get back to this. I'm
going to ask the Members if we want to amend these numbers to please recommend a
number. We want to conclude this matter today. Okay. Member Hokama, in regard to
your question the research that I've been given says that the most recent WailukuKahului Community Plan update was completed in 2002. At that time, the Council
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decided to keep Spreckelsville in the Wailuku-Kahului Community Plan area and that is
still what exists as of this day.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you for checking.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. So the contingent about including Spreckelsville in Wailuku-Kahului is
correct as of this moment. Now, let's get back to Member Johnson. I'm sorry, Director
Hunt, did you want to say something? I saw his hand up. I'm sorry, Member Johnson.
MR. HUNT: I, I was just trying to help out Member Molina with his concerns. First of all, the,
the Department's not necessarily recommending these numbers. We're just, we're okay
with them. We're here to help you guys out. I could, I could give you some, some other
information that kind of leads towards a smaller number in Paia. When, when you look
at the percentage based on housing units throughout the community, Paia has a small
number of housing units. And so, that number up there results in a very large percentage
of those housing units, a higher percentage than most of the other community plans.
So I guess what I'm saying is that if you think that number, it sounds like you're
uncomfortable with that number. If you think it should be reduced a little bit I think we
could support that based on the number of existing units. To be frank, there, there, isn't
really a science to this. We started out with a percentage based on the Kauai [sic]
Institute, and we've thrown some real, real property tax numbers around, but eventually I
think it gets down to just a sense of comfort based on what you've heard from your, your
local constituents.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Director. So at a later point, Madam
Chair, I guess I'll throw out a number. If that's something the Committee would want,
and if not, then we just move on and, because I'm, I'm of the same frame of mind that
you have, Madam Chair, I want to move something out of Committee. There's only so
much time we have. We can hem and haw with the numbers, but if whatever numbers
each of us propose flies or doesn't fly, so be it, but it's about time that this matter be
moved on, in my opinion to the full Council. We need the participation of our other four
Members to look at this matter as well. So, anyway, can't have everything you want, but
this whole thing is we got to, we got to make a decision, and move on, and see what
happens from here on in, because I know you spent, we spent a lot of time in Committee
on this. So, anyway, thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Member Molina. Members, Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, just for, for clarification purposes. Mr. Hunt, on number three,
which is Makawao-Pukalani-Kula that number was 20 in our most recent version, but
now we're asking to move it to 40; is that correct?
MR. HUNT: That's correct.
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And that's how we come up with the 400 all total?
MR. HUNT: I haven't added those numbers up -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, well -MR. HUNT: --but I've been informed they add up to 400.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --yeah, it is. It adds up to 400. Another clarification. Because
we're making the statement just above this, "the County shall be restricted in approving
permits for B&B homes as distributed per the following community plan areas and as
further restricted by the applicable community plan " Are any of these community plan
regions in the specific language in the community plans where we're looking at
increasing it, do they specifically say restrict vacation rentals or restrict visitor
accommodations? Because that, I mean if we're moving in the wrong direction, and
we're saying we want it restricted that's kind of a mixed message. So I just want to know
if the numbers that we're increasing in those community plan areas specifically say we
should restrict them.
MR. HUNT: There's no language in any community plan that has a numerical cap. There is,
there is language that speaks to restricting them, to limiting them. Paia has specific
language that says they should not be allowed along the shoreline. Hana, I believe, says
they should be restricted to the urban core or urban area. So that would be language that
we would consider in each permit. I don't believe that the numbers that are being
proposed are contrary to any language in the community plan explicitly contrary.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Madam Chair, my, my concern would be, West Maui's fine.
You know, I think the Hana was the one that we've heard the most testimony about last
time. That's the one, basically, that I think I'm willing to support at this point in time.
Otherwise, I was fine with it before because as we've all said we can't keep revisiting
this stuff, and it's up one minute, down the next, and it's anybody's guess whether these
are going to pass or not, whether people will even qualify. So I'm in support of the Hana
one. The rest of them I just say because we don't know, and we can adjust later on, if we
have to, I, I would prefer just leaving everything as it is except for Hana.
CHAIR BAISA: The Chair will entertain any more discussion on the motion on the floor which
is to accept the revised numbers. Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair, in the interest of moving this along, then I'll
concur with my colleagues who want to leave the numbers as, as it is, and then make
adjustments later. However, I do want to note for the record that I do have reservations
with the current number being proposed which is the 88 for Paia-Haiku and MakawaoPukalani-Kula which is 40. So I want it known for the record that I have reservations,
but in the interest of moving this on and hopefully to the full Council, and if there is
enough concern out there, then at that point might be the time for me to consider some
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other, proposing some other numbers so we can reach some type of compromise on this.
Because, again, we still need to be aware, even though not everybody is here to give their
input, we need to respect that. There, there may be some concerns out there and respect
that. So that's all I'll say for this. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Is there any additional comments on the motion before us? Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. I just wanted to add that for the
Hana number, for the caps, which originally started at that number, and then we adjusted
it, and then I had meetings with the community and with a organized group that is trying
to plan for the best possible scenario for Hana. The reason that, one of the reasons that
we wanted to go back to 48 is that Hana is a very large geographic district that extends
quite a ways. So unlike other districts where the district has a core, you know, dense area
that, you know, they're looking at for B&Bs, Hana is really spread out. So, and that's
one of the reasons why I'm recommending and asking the Committee Members to
support the 48 number cap for the Hana Community Plan area. Mahalo, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Member Medeiros. Members, additional comments? If not, let's
restate the motion, Mr. Raatz, for purpose of clarity. I believe the motion is to accept the
proposed revised numbers, and you can see them on the screen as they are. I would like
to thank all the Members for all of your manao. I know these are very difficult decisions,
but at some point, like Member Molina says, we've got to move ahead here.
All those in favor, please say aye.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Excuse me, Madam Chair. Yeah, we're, we're voting on
the new numbers?
CHAIR BAISA: We're voting on the proposal, the motion on the floor which is to accept the
revised numbers.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And we need to vote on the totality of all the districts?
CHAIR BAISA: That's, that's what we're voting on now.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
CHAIR BAISA: Try again. All those in favor of the motion, which is to approve those new
numbers, which is the second number if you're looking up there, not the first one, please
say aye.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Aye, with reservations.
CHAIR BAISA: We have three ayes. The Chair counts Member Medeiros, Member Molina,
and Member Baisa. And all those saying no?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: No.
CHAIR BAISA: We have two noes, Member Hokama and Member Johnson. The motion
carries.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Medeiros and Molina, and Chair Baisa.
NOES: Councilmembers Hokama and Vice-Chair Johnson.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending APPROVAL of amendment to main motion.

CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Members. Moving on. Director Hunt.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair, just one question.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I'm looking at your newest revised proposed ordinance. I'm
wondering where Staff chose to place the Committee's decision to incorporate the
notification to Real Property Tax Division regarding the listing of all those bed and
breakfasts that will be, that will be permitted and for the real property tax, under the
current ordinances, to, to tax them accordingly?
CHAIR BAISA: That was the amendment that we adopted -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Right. Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: --that you had proposed.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: You don't see it in the revised bill?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, so I'm just asking if I may be missing it, and it's been
reworded to be placed in another section of the bill. So just a point of inquiry, Madam
Chair
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. I will ask Staff if they could please, Mr. Raatz, when
we redid this bill did we, by some mistake, leave that out?
MR. RAATZ: Thank you, Madam Chair. That may be the case. Staff will have to recheck the
approved motions from the prior meetings. I don't recall that being specifically
incorporated into the latest version that was distributed on October 31 st .
CHAIR BAISA: And the Chair remembers very clearly us adopting the amendment proposed by
Chair Hokama. So if it's out we need to include it and correct our, our revised version.
I'm the sure the minutes will, will verify that we approved it. Thank you very much,
Member Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you. Thank you for that, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: We don't want to eliminate or omit anything by mistake. Okay.
Director Hunt.
MR. HUNT: I'd suggest we go to, revisit the provisions of B&Bs on the agricultural lands,
Agriculture district. I understand there's some discussion that's desired on that.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Director Hunt. Thank you. We'll get that up there on the screen again to
make it easier for everyone to follow.
MR. HUNT: So this would be under the bill that addresses 19.30A. ... (change tape, start 2A).. .
CHAIR BAISA: We got it? Okay, go ahead.
MR. HUNT: The Department originally proposed an income test of $35,000 for B&B on ag
land. The Planning Commissions felt there was legitimate concern with B&Bs impacting
our working farms and at the same time that the 35,000 was too large. So the bill that
came to the Council was, included a provision that there'd be a smaller income test 2,500
for lots two acres or more or 1,000 if the lot was less than two acres.
Then our most recent conversation was that based on concerns from the Farm Bureau,
again regarding impacts to, to working farms, the Department proposed a $35,000
income test. However, we also wanted to acknowledge that there are existing small lots
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in the farm district that it would be virtually impossible to meet that 35,000. And so,
therefore, we suggested a small lot exemption and the small lot exemption was intended
to provide for our existing B&B operators the, acknowledge they do contribute to our
economy and community, however, we didn't want to perpetuate that into the future.
That was an acknowledgement of the existing situation. So there was a date that an
application had to be submitted by in order to qualify and in addition the Council added
some language regarding a farm plan, language regarding CPRs.
In subsequent conversations to the last meeting, I understand there's some concern with
the date, the sunsetting clause so to speak. And so, that would be B-1 up there. An
application was accepted as complete within one year of this ordinance's effective date.
The Council could change that. There's a suggestion in a memo that I distributed this
morning that you could put in a date regarding when the lot was created and this would
help still not perpetuate this land use pattern into the future. In other words, future
subdivisions, this wouldn't be, B&Bs wouldn't be allowed and, therefore, it would help
to not perpetuate it. However, there's some concern that's been expressed that that
language up there right now is still too restrictive. So if it's up to the Council's desire to
liberalize that for the small lot owners, this would be an opportunity. Language that you
could use is that the lot was created prior to the effective date of this ordinance.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: So if I understand you, Mr. Hunt, what this would basically be is
almost like a grandfathering then? Is that what you're alluding to?
MR. HUNT: I, I suppose, I don't like to use labels. I mean the paper called it amnesty. I'm not,
I'm not sure where they came up with that one. Now we call it grandfathering. How
about if we just talk about the provision? I mean it would essentially allow anyone who
owns a lot that is created up to the, prior to the effective date of this ordinance, which we
all hope will be adopted in the near future. Anyone whose lot was created prior to that
could apply for a B&B, or would be, potentially could get a B&B. And that would be out
into the future.
So ten years from now somebody could move here and come and buy up a small lot, and
then say well I want to operate a B&B. So it would be more liberal, but I, the
Department's language that's up there now we believe is, is more protective. So you've
got this tension between acknowledging the small lot owners and the difficulty in
meeting an income test. On the other hand you've got the full time farmers who are
arguing that these small lots and, and commercial uses impact their land values. And so,
where you draw that line is up to you folks. The, the language that's in your memo
would push it a little bit more towards the small lot owners. It would liberalize it in their
favor.
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, and by adding in the language where you're saying the lot
was created prior to the effective date of this ordinance, it's basically like it's a
pre-existing condition.
MR. HUNT: Yeah, I would describe it as that.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: That you're implying, you know, that they have to have this right
now. I, I guess what I would then look at is because this is a small lot you're probably
looking more towards the small family farm type subdivisions or small lot subdivisions
even in rural areas; is that what you're kind of trending this towards?
MR. HUNT: Well, this would only be for the Agricultural district -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, okay.
MR. HUNT: --but there, there is still is the five-acre limit So any lot above five-acres,
regardless of when it was created, would have to meet the income test. So I call it a small
lot exemption.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, and, and then the caps would still be applicable?
MR. HUNT: That's correct.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: All right.
MR. HUNT: And the caps and community plan provisions, they'd still have to get a special use
permit and that would require a public hearing with the, with the Planning Commission.
They'd have to comply with HRS.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. So if I gave you a scenario that let's say you've got a small
family farm operation where the farmer has divided up the lots amongst his children, and
it's in an ag area, now all of a sudden, and assuming they're all small farm lots, let's say
that somebody falls ill, one of the kids that's on this farm lot, and they want to
supplement their income because they can no longer farm, then what you're saying is that
if this happens five years down the road, which they may not be able to anticipate now,
they would then be able, if they needed to supplement their income, apply for a bed and
breakfast permit during that period of time, you know, if they required, and I guess
complied with all the other requirements. And you're saying that that would be sufficient
then, at least for purposes of discussion?
MR. HUNT: Under the scenario where in the future somebody wants to subdivide their land to
their children and in order for them to do a B&B, which I'm not sure why they need to
subdivide it in order to do the B&B, but anyways under that scenario with the existing
language, or with the proposed language that's in the memo before you, they would not
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be allowed because that lot would be created after the effective date of this ordinance. So
they would, they would lose out.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, and, and I guess what I didn't clarify was that my assumption
is now the lot has been fully subdivided and this farm family would be able to qualify
under this, but it can't be with lots where they're consolidating and resubdividing and,
you know, doing other things. It can't be for, how about partitioning?
MR. HUNT: Any of those scenarios I believe would not be eligible for B&B based on the
language in your memo -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. HUNT: --or the existing language up there.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Yeah, because that, that would be my only concern is I just
don't want to create a loophole that would result in some, you know, adverse impacts to
people that have traditionally lived in that area. And as Mr. Borge said, you know,
people have been well established, many of the families for years. So they don't want, I
guess, activities in their particular area, but then, of course, the other thing would be that
we have our other requirements that if there...all of the people in the immediate area
don't support the, it would not pass anyway; is that correct? If you get testifiers that are
overwhelmingly opposed to a particular activity with the B&B in an area, that it would
not be supported by your Department.
MR. HUNT: Well, I, I don't like to speak in absolutes and say that we would, you know,
absolutely not support an application in that scenario, but certainly neighborhood
opposition is one of the factors that we consider, the stronger the opposition it certainly -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. HUNT: --plays a bigger factor.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Madam Chair, I am, you know, this, this new language that's
been proposed I, you know, I, I'm all right with that, you know, the language that has
been proposed in the memo handed out by, by Director Hunt.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Johnson, is that a motion? The Chair would entertain one.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Madam Chair. Move to amend Section 19.30A.050.B to revise
the small lot exception for ag lands. Item 12.b.ii to read, that the lot was created prior to
the effective date of this ordinance.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We have a motion and a second. Discussion? Member
Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Um.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Oh, I'm sorry. Mr. Hopper.
MR. HOPPER: Mr. Raatz just corrected. It wasn't subsection ii. It's, it's deleting subsection, I
guess, lower case "i" instead of lower case double "ii". That's important because -CHAIR BAISA: Let's get...
MR. HOPPER: --double "i" is five-acres -CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
MR. HOPPER : --and the first one is the, the one year restriction.
CHAIR BAISA: All right. Let's get it correct.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, that, that's correct. And I believe that by amending it in this
manner I think based on what Director Hunt has said I think that takes care of setting an
arbitrary date, because we have no idea how long this may persist. And maybe it may
take years before the cap is even reached. So at least for individuals that do find
themselves in an unfortunate situation where they can no longer farm or for whatever
reason they're failing in their farming operation and need to supplement their income, I
think it does provide some of that. And if we're trying to help local farm families and ag
land, then this I believe better serves them. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Member Johnson. Members, additional comments?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Question?
CHAIR BAISA: Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. On the same item, which is the "b"
as in bravo and the "i", I wanted to know from Director Hunt, can you give me some
clarification on, that this window of opportunity will be for one year after the ordinance
effective date; is that correct?
MR. HUNT: That's what the proposed language is.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. HUNT: Well, let me, let me clarify that.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah.
MR. HUNT: That's the language that this Committee approved at the last meeting.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right. And, and so, help me understand that if an operator
was closed down because their permit was incomplete or not approved, and they need to
leave the property to go to another island, another state, another country to, you know, in
order to get some revenues, how would this affect someone in that circumstance? Would
they still be able to apply from being away, and then have to be on the property by the
time they start operating if the permit was approved?
MR. HUNT: I, I think the intent is not to be draconian and, and, you know, harm those people in
those situations. The intent is really to say we don't want to just allow this to continue
out into the future.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Correct.
MR. HUNT: And so, that, that's the intent of having the date. We could, through administrative
rules or policies, say that if you have a medical emergency or something, you have an
existing permit, it's been operating, there's been no problems, the County's approved it,
and you've got to go to the mainland to take care of your mother, you know, I, I think
there should be some kind of relief in that situation. What we want to be careful is not to
craft legislation for those extreme situations that then opens the door to commercial uses
in our, our farm zone that the Farm Bureau has expressed concerns about.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. HUNT: That's the balance we're trying to achieve.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Yeah, thank you for that perspective on it. So the
applicant or the person that wants to have their application accepted as complete within
the one year, that's the window of opportunity for them?
MR. HUNT: Under, under the language that this Committee adopted last meeting.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right. Yes.
MR. HUNT: What, what is up there now is alternative language that you can consider.
CHAIR BAISA: The ... (inaudible)... is one year.
MR. HUNT: So it would remove the one year date, and it would not apply to applications. It
would say that, okay, lots that were in existence prior to.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see.
MR. HUNT: So we're change..., the proposed language, today's proposed language would
change the application to lot, and then the, the date would change also.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So, so the new, the proposed language we're looking at
right now is if the property is already a designated lot, then they, this, this would, you
know, have them qualified for that. If they're going to develop or they're going to create
a new lot, then this would not be able to be used for that?
MR. HUNT: Correct. The, the intent is to say, okay, people whose lots are created now and,
and are existing we'll give them a break, but we don't want to encourage further
subdivisions of our agricultural lands by having an incentive that, well, if I can create
more lots, and, and then you can do a B&B on there. That seems counter to our, our laws
that say, speak to preserving our agricultural land.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you, Director Hunt. Mahalo, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much for the question, Mr. Medeiros. I think it makes it a lot
clearer as to the motivation for this change. Member Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I just want, want us to be clear, Mr. Director. So if we have
an ag lot that has not been subdivided yet and has been created prior to this date, but
because it has not gone through a subdivision, under the sliding scale we allow them one
subdivision process, those new lots that could be created would not be allowed even
though the existing lot does have the provision to allow this to happen?
MR. HUNT: As, as it's worded the, the new lots would not be eligible for a B&B.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, just the existing large, large lot. So if they go through
a sliding scale subdivision process those newly created lots...
MR. HUNT: Well, you raise an interesting question whether the mother parcel would be
allowed. I think the interpretation would be if you subdivide your land none of those lots
would be eligible. I mean if you wanted to be clever about it, you'd get your B&B, and
then subdivide the lot.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Which is still circumventing the policy that we're trying to
craft this morning.
MR. HUNT: And no matter what policy we create, human nature and ingenuity will try and find
a way around it.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And that's why it's appropriate to have appropriate penalties
and enforcement. Thank you very much, Mr. Director.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, and, you know, just so there's no confusion, this language
would be intended to replace an application was accepted as complete within one year of
the ordinance's effective date.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: So we would be substituting that, and I, I, by other questioning it
didn't seem that that was real clear.
CHAIR BAISA: Well, the Chair likes the new language and the reason is that it doesn't, you
know, cut off, cut off at one year because we all know how one year evaporates. It still
gives people the opportunity to apply later. However, it does limit the proliferation of
this which we want to be sensitive to because of the concerns about agriculture. So, you
know, I'm in support of the change. Any additional comments from the Members?
Mr. Hopper, yes.
MR. HOPPER: Just briefly. We discussed before, I'm not sure how the Committee would like
to handle this, but saying that the effective date of this ordinance in the body of the
ordinance can be a bit ambiguous. I'd recommend perhaps at the latest possible time that
you specify a date because there's probably multiple ordinances that's in this entire code
section, and it may be difficult to reference exactly when that date is if someone is simply
reading the ordinance.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hopper, then could we possibly then leave it until, like, second reading as
a last amendment when we have a pretty much good idea of when we're going to do it?
Because you know we never know especially at this particular time in our Council
calendar where we don't have a whole lot of meetings left, and we don't know when we
can get it scheduled. Even if we get it out of Committee today we don't know what
calendar it can get on and, you know, when it will be looked at.
MR. HOPPER: Provided there's nothing in the Council's rules that would prohibit that or that
the, the Chair would have a problem with that. There could be alternatives, perhaps
putting language like this in the, in a section of the ordinance saying, you know, that, to
deal with the effective date. I would just recommend whatever, that you put in whatever
date, specify that date from which, after which no lots created can have bed and
breakfasts on them in agricultural land.
CHAIR BAISA: Well, you know, when we were initially talking about this we had inserted a
date arbitrarily and said as of October 1, 2008, which is when we were talking about it.
We're now at November 1St , you know, we're early November. Chair Hokama, you got
any suggestions? I know you're very familiar with this kind of situation.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I would just recommend for the Committee's consideration
this morning, and I've heard the Members stating a desire to try and get this proposal
through the required readings of Council. Why don't we, at this point in time, we just put
January 1, 2009.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: If it doesn't make the end of this term, the Charter is very
clear that this will be carry over legislation, that the next sitting Council would be able to
finish it's required readings, and at that point in time, if that is what occurs, it's easily to
make a, what I would consider a non-major amendment to just change the date of the
effectiveness. So that would be my recommendation to the Committee upon hearing the
comments so far, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Member Hokama. Member Johnson, would we
consider that a friendly amendment since we're in, in Committee here?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I'm going to make a different amendment.
CHAIR BAISA: Oh.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: That we put in November 1, 2008. And, you know, and, and the
reason I'm going to put that in is because we're, we've been discussing this all the way
along. If anybody comes forward and wants to get a subdivision approved now, those are
not the people I'm worried about. These are the people that have behind us for four plus
years. So my thing is I don't want there be a rush at Mr. Hunt's Department, oh, we got
to get our subdivision in because once this language goes in, and granted it's only for the
small lots, but I mean that would be my justification for doing it, you know -CHAIR BAISA: It doesn't.. .
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --as, as of November 1, 2008. I mean I'm just picking a number.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Johnson, is that a motion to amend the amendment?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Um, I'd like to hear..., no, 2008. I'd like to hear a comment from
Mr. Hopper to see if there's any problem doing that.
CHAIR BAISA: All right. Let's hear from Mr. Hopper.
MR. HOPPER: I mean it depends on your intention. If it's November 1, 2008, that's, that's
obviously not going to be the effective date of the ordinance, but -CHAIR BAISA: It's a date.
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MR. HOPPER: --if you want to fix a date at which the lots were -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. HOPPER: --had to be created you could, you could pick that as a date if you wanted to.
It's up, it's your discretion.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and that's why my interpretation of this section is
relating to the date that the lots were created -CHAIR BAISA: Right.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --not based on the effective date of the ordinance -CHAIR BAISA: Right.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --because we're talking about what is existing now, not what is going
to be coming, you know, once we pass the ordinance. So that's my justification. So if, if
the seconder of the motion would I guess entertain my friendly amendment that the lot
was created prior to November 1, 2008.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second for discussion.
CHAIR BAISA: Second for discussion. Well, I think we've heard the discussion. Any
comments? Member Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Just a question -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --so we're very clear. So, Mr. Hopper, to help guide the
Committee so we make an informed decision, my understanding of what Ms. Johnson is
proposing to us this morning is something that went through full and final subdivision
process and a fmal decision was rendered, not a preliminary subdivision plan was
submitted that was approved, so that should be, I don't want an argument, that should be
sufficient for the lot establishment. That this needs to be completely done by the
subdivision process.
MR. HOPPER: That's my understanding as well that the lot's not created until final subdivision
and everything else. I, we may double, want to double check on that to see if there's any
possible interpretation that preliminary subdivision approval somehow involves the
creation of a lot, but I do not believe that it would.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Or just, should we just add lot created after final
subdivision?
MR. HOPPER: That would, that would be much clearer.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Would that be very clear?
MR. HOPPER: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair, I leave it to you whether you want it in a formal
motion to amend this amendment or you just wish the Committee to.. .
CHAIR BAISA: I'm going to ask Member Johnson if she could please do a friendly amendment
to her friendly amendment. Let's hear the new motion, Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Um, the motion as stated would be the lot was created prior to final
subdivision approval -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Prior to.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --prior to November 1, 2008.
CHAIR BAISA: Seconder, okay? Who seconded, Member Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: There was a second made earlier though; right?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So are we going to redo...
CHAIR BAISA: Just a friendly amendment.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Just that it's all right with the seconder.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: We need a second on a friendly amendment?
CHAIR BAISA: Well, I just want to make sure there's no real objection.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I can agree to it, you know.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Second for...
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. So let's hear the amendment one more time so we know what we're
talking about, Member Johnson. We tend to get sidetracked.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. The, the lot was created prior to final subdivision approval and
prior to November 1, 2008.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Everybody clear as to why we're doing this and what we're doing?
Mr. Hopper.
MR. HOPPER: It states that the lots created prior to final subdivision approval?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No after.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: After.
MR. HOPPER: And, and Mr. Hunt just brought up a point. Lots are not only created by
subdivision approval. There could be other through...
CHAIR BAISA: Is it officially created, or authorized, or approved, or..., somebody help us with
some planning language.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Do we need a break?
CHAIR BAISA: Do we need a break?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Chair, that would be good.
CHAIR BAISA: Do we need a break to discuss this?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. The Chair is going to give us our morning break and on the break we
will try to figure out the correct language to use here. I would like to, again, thank my
Members. I know we're working really hard this morning, but we're making progress.
We will take a break now until ten minutes to 11. . . . (gavel).. .

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

November 6, 2008

RECESS:

10:38 a.m.

RECONVENE: 10:57 a.m.

CHAIR BAISA: . . . (gavel). . . The Planning Committee will come back to order. Thank you,
Members, for the break, and I understand during the recess we received some
clarification on language. Mr. Hopper, could you help with that?
MR. HOPPER: I believe Mr. Raatz talked with Ralph Nagamine at DSA, and he said that there's
no, there's no way that a, a preliminary subdivision approval without fmal approval could
result in the creation of a lot. So I'm comfortable with the language as it exists now,
because there's no possible interpretation that preliminary subdivision approval could
result in the creation of a lot. Mr. Raatz talked to him, and he gave that clarification. So
right now there's, there's no way until you get fmal subdivision approval or other lawful
means of creating a lot that there would be considered a lot created without getting fmal
subdivision approval.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Hokama. Thank you, Mr. Hopper.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: We, we, we thank you for doing that background due
diligence for the Committee, Mr. Hopper and Mr. Raatz. What I'm interested in is your,
your final phrase in your comment, "other legal means of creating a lot." So for the
Committee's understanding can you share with us what are those other legal means of
creating a lot please? Is it a metes and bounds type of creation that would be within a
larger parcel, but then wouldn't we, as a part of our Code, require that to be subdivided
out? Could you help us, help us to understand...
MR. HOPPER: I'd have to review Chapter 18. There perhaps are way, ways where the
subdivision process may not apply if you're dealing with lot line adjustments, things like
that Mr. Hunt has explained to me. I'm, I'm not necessarily an expert on the subdivision
process. I mean I know about it, obviously, but the, if there are other legal means of
creating lots. Subdivision and perhaps by partition, but I'm not necessarily certain that
that, that would not require the person to go through subdivision approval. You may have
to get subdivision approval to get recognition of your lot through, through the County
process. So that's not something that I'm an expert in right now, but if your concern
deals with the issue of preliminary subdivision approval, then right now there's no need
to clarify this language any deeper.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Right.
MR. HOPPER: If you'd like us to research the various ways, theoretically, in which a lot can be
created outside of the subdivision approval process, we would certainly do that.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well, I, I am aware, Mr. Hopper and the other Members that
were, that a legal unsubdivided lot can be done through a property regime that the statute
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allows, but we've addressed that in our legislation, as I understand it, with specific
proposal on how we would deal with those property regimes unsubdivided lot interest.
And so, for me, you know, and again I, I thought I had understood all the ways we could
create a lot besides the normal subdivision, so I am very much interested if there are other
legal means. And we're not talking about anything about the old traditional, whether it
be the kuleanas or the patents. You know, we're not, those, those things are, we're not,
we're not, I'm not too concerned about those. Those have been long in existence from
the days of the Mahele. Chair, I, I'm, on my own I will find out what other legal means
there are of creating a lot because I have no idea what, what they are. So thank you for
your time, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Members. The Chair would like to remind the
Members that we probably have one good hour left here with all of us. We are going to
lose one of our Members at noon for sure and another one very shortly after that. So I
think let's try and be germane here and make the best use of the time we have.
Member Johnson, from what I understand, we have now gone back to that last sentence.
If we look at "i", we take out that first sentence, and we're down to the lot was created
prior to November 1, 2008.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Madam Chair, and, you know, this is the motion that I'm
proposing and the reason for the date was just because we've been dealing with existing
properties. This, I could have put in January of 2007 or even before that, but I chose just
to, you know, round it off to November 1, 2008, and I, I think that if anyone goes back to
research our legislative intent, if the minutes of this meeting are not clear, I can't
conceive of any way to make them more clear as to what our legislative intent is. It's to
help the people that are here right now and not look at future expansion of these kinds of
activities, at, at least not with this legislation. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional discussion? Yes, Director Hunt.
MR. HUNT: Thank you, Chair. The Department supports the language proposed by Member
Johnson mostly just to preclude any rush of applications that they'd be trying to get in at
the last minute. So we'd like that language.
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional discussion? If not, we're very clear that the motion that we're
voting on is to change that language to that last sentence, the lot was created prior to
November 1, 2008. . . . (change tape, start 2B).. .
All those in favor, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries unanimously. Thank you very much.
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VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Hokama, Medeiros, and Molina, Vice-Chair
Johnson, and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending APPROVAL of amendment to main motion.

CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Direct Hunt, next item.
MR. HUNT: The second item on the memo that was handed to you this morning would add
language that makes it clear that if a conditional permit has been issued already approved,
and it meets the definition of the bed and breakfast home as per this ordinance, then it
may be renewed in accordance with Chapter 19.64. So, in other words, they wouldn't
have to come all the back up to Council. We could just do the renewals administratively.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, discussion? Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Madam Chair, move to amend Section 6 to add, "Any existing
conditional permit that meets the definition of a 'bed and breakfast home', per this
ordinance, may be renewed in accordance with the provisions of Chapter 19.64".
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We have a motion and a second to approve the
proposed language. Member Johnson, any discussion?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: No.
CHAIR BAISA: No discussion? Member Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Question for either you, Madam Chair, -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --or our Staff. Would this amendment, which I understand is
to allow the administrative process to deal with the review of continuance of existing
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permits, does this take into account Molokai's concern regarding that the Planning
Commission for Molokai be the approving agency, Mr. Hunt?
MR. HUNT: I, I think the Molokai language trumps this. So this would be applicable unless
there's further restrictive language, and we would say that Molokai has that restrictive
language.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Uh-huh. Okay, because one of the things that I was asked is
if it's good for Molokai why wouldn't it be good for Lanai.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And Hana.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So, I'm, I'll be very upfront, Members, I am considering to,
at the appropriate time, make an amendment to allow Lanai to allow its Commission to
make the fmal decision regarding these such as Molokai. Thank you, Chair
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Hokama, and the Chair will tell you that I have
absolutely no problem with that. I am very much into letting these neighbor islands and,
you know, communities that are very, very unique and remote control their destiny.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional discussion on this proposal? Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. Just to follow Council Chair
Hokama's thoughts. Director Hunt, that, would that be possible for Hana or not because
we do not have our own planning commission? We just have an advisory committee who
advises or sends their recommendations to the Maui Planning Commission. What would
be your comments on that?
MR. HUNT: Is, is the question could we send these applications to the Hana Advisory
Committee?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. HUNT: The Hana Advisory Committee technically is an extension of the Maui Planning
Commission.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Correct.
MR. HUNT: And the Maui Planning Commission has the choice to send bills or otherwise
permits to the Hana Advisory Committee for their advice. They, they don't have permit
approval authority. They're advisory. The way the laws, existing law is set up is most of
the permits would be administrative. And, again, we heard a lot of testimony, and the
Department supports it, that we need to have streamlining which means administrative
- 38 -

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

November 6, 2008

approval. Hana Advisory would be counter to that. There still is the opportunity,
because a number of these permits will require a public hearing at the Maui Planning
Commission. At that point, they would have the opportunity to send it to the Hana
Advisory Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see.
MR. HUNT: But not all of them would go there.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you, Director Hunt, for that clarification.
Mahalo, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hopper.
MR. HOPPER: Just, just to reiterate this particular amendment would just require that if you
already have a Conditional Use Permit you can be renewed subject to 19.64 or processed
in accordance with it. So the general process, for example, I believe Molokai does not
allow renewals to be made by the Director unless I'm, I'm -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
MR. HOPPER: --I might have to, it may have to go to the Commission for renewal. So the
general process applicable to every other bed and breakfast permit would simply apply to
that Conditional Use Permit that's existing. You also have that requirement written in for
pending Conditional Use Permits can be made bed and breakfast home permits, but that
doesn't mean they're exempt from any of the requirements of 19.64 that you've already
gone through. They have to follow those requirements.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see.
MR. HOPPER: They're just not conditional use permits and don't have to Council which is
probably the biggest difference.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you, Mr. Hopper. Mahalo, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And just a quick clarification for Mr. Hopper too then. Then
it's my understanding that..., well I guess maybe for Director Hunt. This is as long as it
is, it is within the cap limitations set forth by the ordinance or do you still process even if
you reach the cap? I'm just trying to figure out how you're going to do it
administratively, Director, so I'm asking.
MR. HUNT: And those are some good questions, the whole concept of the cap, and we have
these conditional permits out there, we have pending conditional permits -- 39 -
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Right.
MR. HUNT: --we're going to have new B&Bs. It's, it's going to be a struggle. I, I think what
we will do is, is analyze the existing conditional permits and if they meet the definition of
a B&B we will count them into the cap immediately. It seems in our mind that those
people already have an application approved. They should count under the cap before
anyone else.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, and, and that's what I wanted to have the Committee
to understand, what we are going, how we are to view the existing approved permits and,
and their operations. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Member Hokama. If I recall we discussed this once before, and we
had said with the technology that's available today, they can enter the permits that exist,
and then they would already be counted as part of the tracking. So I'm assuming that's
what the Planning Department will be doing and that's what I hear from the Director.
Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Where a conditional permit has already been issued, Mr. Hunt, and
sometimes we do attach additional conditions within that permit, it's also tied to, I guess,
say a Special Use Permit. How, you know, I mean I don't want to get too far off base
here, but there may be a different requirement, a different level of requirement within that
conditional permit that's not currently a part of our ordinance. How would you address
that?
MR. HUNT: What this law says is if you've got a conditional permit that meets the new
defmition, then it's subject to 19.64. So don't read too much into this. It's not like we're
going to automatically administratively approve or renew. We're, we're subject to 19.64
and a lot of those permits will likely go to the Planning Commission.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. So, so let's say this would only be upon expiration of that
conditional permit that would then be renewed through this process; is that correct?
MR. HUNT: Yeah, I don't anticipate us asking for... it would be triggered by renewals, yes.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Okay. I just want to make sure. So then essentially the
conditional permit that was issued it would have an expiration date, so those conditions
attached to it would no longer be applicable if it applies to here?
MR. HUNT: They'd be applicable until the permit expires. Hopefully, we would get a renewal
before then. During the review of the permit I would think the Department and, and/or
the Planning Commission would take a look at the conditions that, that the, pardon me,
that the Council has placed on that permit.
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. HUNT: So that they won't be forgotten. But the, the B&B ordinance has a number of
standards and also conditions that allow us to, to mitigate impacts and, and there's
actually some language in this memo before you that we're going to ask for even more
explicit language that allows us to do that.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and my only reason I'm asking that is I don't want, if the
person has conditions that are applicable underneath their permit right now that were
specifically, I guess, addressed by the Council and needed at that point in time, if those
same kind of circumstances still exist my concern is only that in that specific case this
legislation which is more broad may not address that specific circumstance, but if that's
the case, then I, I guess you guys will have to address it. But it just, you understand what
I'm saying that I don't want to be inconsistent, but by the same token the conditional use
permits that we did approve, they're conditional use permits, and there are conditions
attached to them. That may not be standard conditions, and they may not be contained
within this, but they still may be important.
MR. HUNT: You can rest assured that we will consider any condition that the Council has
placed on an existing permit very, very seriously.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional comments on the motion? If not, all those in favor of the
motion, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries unanimously.

VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Hokama, Medeiros, and Molina, Vice-Chair
Johnson, and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending APPROVAL of amendment to main motion.
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CHAIR BAISA: Director Hunt.
MR. HUNT: The Item 3 on your, your, pardon me, on your memo before you, today's memo,
would add language under Section 19.64.060A, and it would change the initial time
period for, or the initial permit time period. And what we're suggesting, right now it
says, permits, initial permits shall be valid for a period of one year, and we're suggesting
that that be changed to three years, and then add some language, however, shorter periods
may be approved to mitigate impacts.
The, the intent of the language, the proposed language is to give us a longer initial period
for these permits. I anticipate we'll have a number of them, perhaps a hundred or more,
and it could take us actually over a year before we get through all of them, and we're
going to start going through renewals as we're, before we've even finished the initial
review of all the permits. It seems reasonable to give a longer time period, up to three
years. However, during the processing of the permit, if there are issues that come up,
then perhaps it will only be two or perhaps only one, but if an application comes in very
clean, there's no neighbor opposition, there's no problems why not give them a
three-year period. It reduces our workload, and it streamlines the process.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, comments? Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Just on the second part of that, Mr. Hunt, the, where you say shorter
periods may be approved to mitigate impacts. Because we've always been, I guess,
encouraged to be consistent, under what circumstances would you recommend a period
of less than three years?
MR. HUNT: I, I, it's hard to say absolutely. I, I think we would just envision an application of
perhaps there's some neighborhood opposition, there's some agency concern, perhaps
they have a bad track record, they've been operating illegally. I, I'm not sure. I don't
want to limit it to specific instances. I would rather just keep it broad and, and if there's
impacts, the greater the impacts, the greater the perceived problems. We would probably
give it a lower initial permit, kind of a trial period.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and my only concern is that if we're being asked to be
consistent, then I don't want to get into a situation where somebody is then saying, oh,
you've been unfair. The guy before me just got three years. I only got one year. We're
exactly in the same situation, we both have one complaint or whatever it is, but you gave
him three, and I only got one. Because I don't want to get us involved in, you know, any
kind of, you know, unfair treatment or, you know, not applying standards uniformly, or
arbitrarily and capriciously adversely impacting somebody which spells lawsuit.
So, you know, you understand what I'm saying that, I, I just, Mr. Hopper, can you
address that specifically? I know you don't want to, but give it your best shot.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hopper, can you help please?
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MR. HOPPER: In my view with the discretionary permit you have obviously discretion and,
you know, that doesn't stop, necessarily, people from filing lawsuits because they believe
they were treated unfairly. Lawsuits in, in many cases I do not necessarily believe have
merit and courts, more importantly, don't believe there's any merit into them. It doesn't
mean you're not going to have lawsuits and that's why planning commissions and the
Planning Director, when reviewing these permits, obviously should treat, you know, the
permit applicants equally, but if, if there's a need for discretion between one and three
year permit terms, perhaps depending on the, the sensitivity of the area, the, the
proliferation of bed and breakfasts in those neighborhoods, you know, that, that can be,
you know, those can be granted.
In my view, though, discretionary permits do give substantial amount of discretion to the
Planning Department and the Planning Commission as far as the permit terms. The
Council exercised that discretion with conditional use permits and other permits and has
various reasons for, for deciding a certain way based on the different facts of each
application which, as you know, no two applications are exactly alike. So I'm not
guaranteeing that you will never have a lawsuit in dealing with these issues. That's not
something I can guarantee, but giving discretion for a one to three year permit I, I do not
see a problem with that.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thank, thank you for that answer. And one other thing that I
was going to inquire of Mr. Hunt, I'm, my assumption is, let's say you do grant a permit
for only one year and the person assumed that they were going to get the three years or
they felt justified in getting three years, will you offer or will this, I guess the way it's
structured, include a provision for appealing the Director's decision or the Planning
Commission's decision through BVA? Or is this not intended to, I, I mean most of our
stuff always has appeal process.
MR. HUNT: Yeah, I, I believe the existing appeal process isn't being suggested to be revised.
So whatever the existing appeal process is -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. HUNT: --is still intact.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: So they just have the recourse then of appealing through regular
means?
MR. HUNT: And lawsuits, et cetera.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and even not in a lawsuit, just appealing the Director's
decision.
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MR. HUNT: Correct. And I just want to assure that we, we try very hard to, to treat everyone
fairly, and we try and look at the criteria, and if someone else comes in with similar
criteria or similar issues we try and treat them in a similar manner as Mike mentioned.
No, no two applications are exactly the same, but we do take that into consideration,
fairness.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Madam Chair, thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional discussion or the Chair will entertain a motion to adopt this
language?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So moved.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Do we have a second?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Any discussion? Director Hunt.
MR. HUNT: And I would like to also add up on the board the, the clause or sentence, "shorter
periods may be approved to mitigate impacts".
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Thank you. Members, we're clear on the language? Any additional
discussion? If not, all those in favor, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries unanimously.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Hokama, Medeiros, and Molina, Vice-Chair
Johnson, and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending APPROVAL of amendment to main motion.

CHAIR BAISA: Director Hunt, No. 4.
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MR. HUNT: No. 4 involves somewhat of a manini issue, but we're trying to streamline our
ordinances and every little opportunity we can find we try and take advantage of it. The
proposed language right now suggests that a notice sign has to be removed within 30
days, except in Hana we only give them five days. And I think, you know, we could split
the difference or we could say one or the other. Why don't we just say, in this case Hana
was enlightened, and let's just say you get five days and make it uniform across the, the
island.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Director Hunt. The Chair likes that idea. Can we apply
that to political signs too? Members, comments?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Move to amend Section 19.64.040.B.3 to include the following
language, change the period to remove the notice sign and, and this would be the
language, "no later than five days after a fmal decision".
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We have a motion and a second. Is there any
discussion of this amendment? Member Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Again, Madam Chair, just to help the Department. Five days
after the decision, assuming the applicant isn't there because he doesn't want to hear the
bad news, I'm, I'm assuming you're going to send some type of certified registered mail.
So is it upon receipt of that mail if he's not, the person's not present at your meeting
when you render a decision or the Commission renders a decision? I just bring that up
from a, you know, administrative procedure that I think we, we need to be clear, because
I don't want people to say, well, I wasn't at the meeting so how did I know I had only
until today to take my sign down. I was never formally..., okay, we hear this excuse, we
were never formally notified of this decision.
CHAIR BAISA: Director Hunt.
MR. HUNT: To, to be candid I doubt we're going to be out on the site 8:00 a.m. on the morning
of the sixth day and telling these people they need to remove the, the sign. I think what,
what we're saying really is whether it's five days or 30 days let's just make it the same,
and hopefully the, the public will abide by the law. And if they don't we do have an, an
ordinance that says, that gives the enforcement officer something to, to hang their hat on.
CHAIR BAISA: Well, if I was a...
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You're going to have no problem finding people?
CHAIR BAISA: Well, if I were an applicant I'd certainly be at the hearing, but I understand the
person may not be present.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well, just one associated question, please?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Just so it's clear. I, I've always wondered who's going to be
responsible for the permit number to be placed on the sign regarding the notice of
business? Is it your Department, Mr. Hunt? Is it Mr. Teruya from real property taxation
because they, for taxation purposes they need to know whether it is a valid business or
not? Is it the Finance Director, who is the one in charge of overall operations of Real
Property Tax? Who are we going to make responsible for that assignment of the permit
number, as well as enforcement that they are required to place that number on all
advertising and place of business?
MR. HUNT: Well, I really think the Finance Department should be responsible for all
enforcement of illegal TVRs. Seriously, if, if the language is -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I'll assign you collection of all the money too.
MR. HUNT: --if, if the language is in Title 19, then I believe the Planning Department has the
responsibility to enforce. And so, the language such as signage or whatever that would
be the zoning enforcement officers.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, and thank you for that, Director. You know, I was
reading the ordinance over, and I just want to make sure we, we all understand what is
our roles in making sure this ordinance works. Thank you, Chair
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Any additional comments on this amendment? If not, all those in favor,
please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries unanimously.
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VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Hokama, Medeiros, and Molina, Vice-Chair
Johnson, and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending APPROVAL of amendment to main motion.

CHAIR BAISA: Director Hunt, No. 5.
MR. HUNT: Item 5 involves adding language to 19.64.030 and the language would be, "The
Planning Director or Planning Commission may impose conditions on the granting of a
request for a bed and breakfast home if the conditions are reasonably conceived to
mitigate the impacts emanating from the proposed land use".
We talked about this a little bit earlier today. This came up in discussion yesterday with
Chair Baisa and, and Corporation Counsel and there was, even though it's implied in the
ordinance that, that the Director and/or the Planning Commission can do this, we felt it
was important to make it very clear. The language was a cut and paste from the language
in the Special Use Permit language under 19.510. So hopefully you're comfortable with
that language.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Director Hunt. Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: This goes along with what we talked about earlier on the Conditional
Use Permit.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: So this would be the section where if there was a condition attached
perhaps under the Conditional Use Permit that you felt was still applicable, this language
would then allow you to include that as a condition, a reasonable condition attached to
the permit; is that correct?
MR. HUNT: I, I believe so.
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Madam Chair, I move to amend or add to Section 19.64.030
the following language, "The Planning Director or Planning Commission may impose
conditions on the granting of a request for a bed and breakfast home if the conditions are
reasonably conceived to mitigate the impacts emanating from the proposed land use".
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We have a motion and a second. Member Johnson,
any additional comments? Mr. Hopper.
MR. HOPPER: Just, I don't know if it would be as part of the same motion. There, there's a
separate section in the existing bill that gives the Planning Commission the authority
already to require "mitigation to reduce any impacts the use may have on surrounding
residential uses". To me that's a grant of authority to impose conditions by the
Commission. The Director does not have the same express authority here you're giving
both the Commission and the Director. I don't know if you want to subsequently delete
that section that may be considered redundant that says, "The Commission may also
require mitigation to reduce any impacts the use may have on surrounding uses". That's
on Page 8 of your bill. It's in 19.64.050.B.2 at the very end. It may be hard to fmd.
Take my word for it, it is in there.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hopper, is there a problem with having it redundant so that if somebody is
looking only at one section they may miss it in another?
MR. HOPPER: Well, I mean it would be good to have it only in one section so you don't have
inconsistent..., it also says "require mitigation". This says "imposed conditions". When
we do a review of the ordinance we may do this anyway. We may recommend that that
be deleted. You know, it's more of a form issue. Substantively, you're right. It does not
have to be ... (inaudible)... It's more of a form issue.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Madam Chair, then in, in conjunction with my recommendation or
my motion I would also move to strike the language in the last sentence on Page 8
attached to B.2, where it says, "The commission may also require mitigation to reduce
any impacts the use may have on surrounding uses".
CHAIR BAISA: Do I have a second?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Okay, Members, comments on this?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: What was the second portion, Madam, please?

- 48 -

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

November 6, 2008

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: It's...
CHAIR BAISA: Member Johnson, could you please repeat that?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and this would be incorporated into my first -CHAIR BAISA: Right.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --amendment which -CHAIR BAISA: Right.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --was to add in the section, but deleting the section. And this, Chair
Hokama, is on Page 8. It's the very last sentence on the bottom of Page 8 in the restated
version where it says, "The Commission may also require mitigation to reduce any
impacts the use may have on surrounding", and then "residential" was struck out, but,
and "surrounding uses".
CHAIR BAISA: Right.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And so -CHAIR BAISA: It would be replacing.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --in conjunction to be consistent -CHAIR BAISA: Right.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --and to not have this appear in two places, I would be striking this
language.
CHAIR BAISA: So this would make it clearer, and it would be reflected in what you're
suggesting.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: In, in the first -CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --part that would -CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --give both authority.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Are we clear, Members, what we're doing? Yes, Member Hokama.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I, I'm very clear on what we're doing. I just want to make
sure with the Director that if this is a continuing, you know, we're talking about a
business that continues to get approvals, there comes a point where, like spot zoning the
Commission, we should require the Commission to impose conditions to mitigate
impacts. Or why would later on the Department come to Council and ask for a general
fund appropriation to address that impact? I don't think that's right. Thank you.
CHAIR BAIS: Okay. Any further comments? If not, all those in favor of the motion, please say
aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries unanimously.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Hokama, Medeiros, and Molina, Vice-Chair
Johnson, and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending APPROVAL of amendment to main motion.

CHAIR BAISA: Director Hunt.
MR. HUNT: The last item in today's memo is, would add language to 19.64.030, Item E, and it
would state, "No more than one permit shall be approved for any lot". And what the
intent of the language is, is to make it clear that if you have multiple owners of a lot you
can't get multiple B&B permits, perhaps doing some kind of an informal timeshare or, or
whatever. There was, this was an outgrowth of our discussion yesterday with Chair Baisa
and legal counsel.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. Move to add to Section 19.64.030.E the following language,
"No more than one permit shall be approved for any lot".
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion and a second. I think the intent is very, very clear.
Members, discussion? Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: All of the language that exists, you know, in that current E would
still be remaining, but...is that correct, Mr. Hunt, that everything would be remaining,
and then at the end of it we would also say no more than one permit shall be approved for
any lot?
MR. HUNT: That's correct.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. HUNT: It's an addition. No, no deletions at all.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. We're clear. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Any...thank you, Director Hunt. Any additional discussion/questions? If not,
all those in favor, please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries unanimously.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Hokama, Medeiros, and Molina, Vice-Chair
Johnson, and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending APPROVAL of amendment to main motion.

CHAIR BAISA: Member Johnson, we are onto you next. I believe, Director Hunt, that's the
end of your list?
MR. HUNT: That's correct.
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CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Member Johnson, your proposed amendment.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Madam Chair. The transitional or interim permit it was
actually something that had been talked about, you know, and as a mechanism to move
into I guess this transition period because we have not yet addressed the issues of TVRs.
I don't know what Mr. Hopper has to say about this, but I think that at least it was an
attempt. I put in an arbitrary date of 60 days just for purposes of discussion. But
basically what I conceived was that there would be a means whereby someone could
apply for this temporary transitional permit. It gave them no entitlement whatsoever. It
wouldn't suspend enforcement. It would just allow them some period of time to, I, I
guess, give the Council the time that it needs to address the transient vacation rental
ordinance which we have not yet gotten to.
And just so that people who are complaining that we're not trying to be accommodating
or that, you know, we're trying to shut down everything rather than suspending
enforcement. It was suggested by one of the testifiers at a previous meeting that, well, if
some kind of transitional mechanism would be granted because it's taking us all a while,
you know, to get through this and perhaps a lot longer than we had even anticipated. So
I'm throwing it out there for discussion. You know, I, it's, it's really just an attempt to
address some of the concerns that have been raised really by the people that are in this
industry, some of them with bookings, some of them who would not qualify under bed
and breakfast, but may . . .(change tape, start 3A). . . actually qualify underneath the
transient vacation rental. So I'm putting it out there. Have, have at it, Members.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Member Johnson. I'll ask Corporation Counsel to
comment.
MR. HOPPER: My only comment would be this has been added to your agenda, so you can
discuss this if you like.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Is there any discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: On the proposal?
CHAIR BAISA: On her proposal.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, it's in the binder.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well, my, my only comment, Chair, if I may?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, please.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I would think that Mr. Hopper or Mr. Raatz is going to need
to review the appropriate sections of the existing code where it currently prohibits unless
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you're going to write some type of superiority clause in the legislation. Because for me,
you know, and I know it's been done in the past, just an administrative letter to be placed
in file to address certain situations does not, as far as I understand law, the ability to
trump a County ordinance. So unless you adjust the ordinance...
MR. HOPPER: Well, the comment, I, I -CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hopper.
MR. HOPPER: --was simply on the ability of the Committee to discuss the, the issue. As far as
my review, I do have some comments on the review of the legislation itself. Would you
like me to, to discuss it now?
CHAIR BAISA: That's what we'd like to hear, Mr. Hopper, please.
MR. HOPPER: Okay. Well, the, the, it appears to be a permitting scheme basically or, or it's,
it's, and, again, I have had very little time to review this and if this would become, if you
would recommend passage, we would do a very thorough review of it before signing off
on it as approved as to form and legality, which would involve checking, as Chairman
Hokama said, other sections of the Code.
The comments that I would have: one, in Section B it states that the bed and breakfast
home permit shall be granted forthwith if the conditions are met. It, it then appears to not
be a discretionary permit. It appears to be more in the form of a ministerial permit where
there would be no discretion to deny if the criteria are met.
Second, it appears that the, the information is certified by the, by the applicant and is not,
at least as I understand it, reviewed by the Planning Department or any County agency to
determine compliance So it's, it's essentially a unilateral permit, it appears, where it's
granted by the applicant and, and that's a bit unusual for County permits.
Another section states that, that the permit, if granted, would allow for the short-term
rental use by the proprietor applicant for a duration of longer than 60 days. There would
have to be, I would believe, some sort of review to determine that the permit could be
granted that could be allowed. For example, if it's a bed and breakfast home permit
application for a district that does not allow bed and breakfast homes as a permitted use,
that would not be a permitted use. Someone would need to review and make that
determination that, that if granted it would be, it would be a lawful, lawful to operate.
Like, basically, does the Director or the Commission have the authority to grant the
permit in that particular area.
Again, also, in Subsection V, it explains that the copies of the, the, basically the general
excise tax forms, those things there could be, that they must be provided or a lawful basis
for the unavailability of the returns. I'm not sure who would evaluate the unlawful,
whether the basis is lawful or unlawful if this is again signed off on by the applicant.
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There's, there's also a copy of the liability insurance policy pertaining to the short-term
rental use. I also believe that the insurance policies for these businesses typically
indemnify the County if a permit is granted. That's not necessarily specified there.
There needs to be a detailed description of the management of the short-term rental use.
You may want to consider more detailed clarification along those lines.
And, in addition, the, the information, there needs to be a determination before, if, if the,
this information is determined to be willfully inaccurate or incomplete, that will result in
the denial of the permit. That's a very difficult standard to prove if something is willfully
inaccurate or, or incomplete, and I'm not sure what the thoughts were with that, with that
particular provision.
In, in speaking with general terms you may run into problems with these preliminary
permits as far as ever, as far as denying the permits in the future. Again, we've, we've
stated that they are generally discretionary permits, however, most of the time when
people get an entitlement whether it be short term, whether it be an administration,
someone in the administration saying yes you can operate a business in this way, it
becomes very difficult, even if it's legal, to deny that permit in the future, to cease that
use particularly in the event where you have guests coming. which would happen in a bed
and breakfast permit situation. There could be legal issues with once permitting that use,
even if it's for 60 days, stopping that use. That could be an issue there.
So those are the preliminary issues that I have in reviewing this proposal. It's, it's up to
you, obviously, how you would want to proceed, but before our office could sign off on it
we would want clarification on, on those issues. This is, this is different than most of the
permitting schemes that, that I've seen in our Code to date. So that's why I think I have
these comments. Not to say that we couldn't come up with something if that's the desire
of the Committee, but I'm just saying we need to, to be careful. And, and probably the
most highly unusual portion of it is that it's not really reviewed and approved by
someone in the County. It appears to be unilaterally approved by the applicant which is
very unusual for a permit.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any additional comments? Member Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I guess Mr. Hunt knows what I'm going to ask him, so in
essence is this by permit spot zoning, hearing Mr. Hopper's comments about entitlements
and the inability then to really have discretionary decision making?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hunt.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Because the County has and the Department has taken
consistently through the decades anti-spot zoning positions. So are we in a roundabout
way allowing this through this type of legislation?
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MR. HUNT: I, I'm not sure it meets the classic definition of a spot zone, but it raises a number
of issues and concerns whether it's spot zoning or not.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Well, then more I, I would say we would need to
require mitigation and conditions if, if it eventually becomes an entitlement of
undetermined length down the road.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Johnson. Thank you, Member Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and this is not, you know, and, and one of the reasons
why I put in there that I guess the applicant would be basically certifying or signing an
affidavit that, yes, all these things are true, it's sort of like the plan review waiver which I
really don't like but, you know, in this particular situation you have no knowledge of how
many people would be caught up, you know, in the total number. Right now we have no
certainty what that's going to look like, plus we haven't addressed the transient vacation
rental issue.
My reason in actually putting that it was an affidavit type of thing or a certification is that
if the person is certifying that, yes, you know, you meet these minimal criteria and, you
know, I have no idea whether these are all the applicable criteria or not. This was
suggested to us by an individual that I thought made a good attempt, at least, at looking at
transitional permit. My reason in doing this is that if they can certify, then the
Department doesn't have to go doing all the work to, I guess, verify. Because if they're
going to do that in the first place, then it's tantamount to just going through a permit
process.
So it's not going to be good if you said, yes, I have a legal dwelling with a legal building
permit, but I'm looking for it right now. It's in the safe or I'm trying to get a copy of it,
but I'm willing to give you an affidavit that all these things are true, then if you know
you're lying when it comes to your time where you're putting in the permanent
application, it's not going to bode well for you if you knowingly don't have such permits
or if you're in any way failing to meet the criteria that would be established underneath
the ordinance.
Right now because we don't know what the transient vacation rental ordinance is going
to look like, I think, from my perspective anyway, it was a stop gap measure at best. The
60 days, I'm not married to that. I think probably it should be for a longer period of time,
but I, I really have a bit of a problem just sort of ending everything and not having a way
to, I guess address some of the concerns that have been raised about our lack of
attentiveness and our lack of response to the economic situation that has been created. So
if the Members support this, fine. If they don't support it, you know, I, I'm not married
to it, but I just wanted to get it out there.
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CHAIR BAISA: Member Johnson, in the interest of, you know, using this Committee's time
wisely would you like to make a motion?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Madam Chair. I'll make a motion to move forward my
amendment in 19.64.065 for interim bed and breakfast home permit.
CHAIR BAISA: Is there a second?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second for discussion.
CHAIR BAISA: All right, Members, any further discussion of this, of this item? Member
Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair, first of all, I appreciate what Member Johnson
is doing. I mean, you know, keeping in light of the economic crisis we have here, but
Corporation Counsel has brought up some concerns that I think we need to be mindful of.
It has not had County oversight. While the proposal has been presented to us by the
applicant I would be concerned about, you know, taking action today on it in, being that
there may be some unintended consequences. I certainly, and I'm in support of having a
discussion here today, but taking action right today after hearing the concerns from
Corporation Counsel, I certainly have some strong reservations about it. And because
there was no County involvement in this proposal, I'd like to prefer that we, we take a,
take at least another meeting before we take action on it today.
So I'm not comfortable with moving, moving something like this out upon hearing the
concerns expressed by Corporation Counsel. We need to, I'd like to see the responses in
writing to this because they haven't had a chance to review this and by taking action on
this without the proper review by our County attorneys I would, you know, be very
apprehensive to move on it. But at the same time I'm glad Member Johnson brought it
up because we do need to take a look at something like this and, you know, honestly I
didn't have, weren't aware of the concerns expressed by our, our Corporation Counsel
office on this. So I think let's, you know, I know it's maybe frustrating to some that we
need to move it out today, but this is the first time we're discussing it. So I'd like to,
before I consider any action, I'd like to get those comments in writing from Corporation
Counsel to give them an opportunity to review this. Thank you, Madam Chair
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional discussion? Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Madam Chair, I'm more than willing to withdraw my motion so that
this, you know, the concerns expressed by Member Molina as well as others, you know,
be, be looked into, but I would say, just off the bat too, that the interim bed and breakfast
home permit instead of saying "shall be granted forthwith", that's where the language, I
think anything that Mr. Hopper can offer. Or just say "shall be considered", you know,
or some language that in other words that it's not an automatic slam dunk. Because if the
community plan, if, if we know that the community plan says no or if there's some other
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circumstance that absolutely it would not be prohibited underneath ordinary zoning, and
we know it and the applicant more than likely knows it. I just, you know, I feel at that
point we could discuss it, but if you'll accept my withdrawal of the motion then.
CHAIR BAISA: The Chair accepts.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Member Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: Earlier in the meeting you mentioned a possible consideration for Lanai.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: Would you like to do that now?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: If you would accept a verbal amendment, Madam Chair
CHAIR BAISA: I certainly would.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And again with your Staff's indulgence, I would ask
Mr. Raatz to, to help me identify the appropriate location in the legislation, but what I
would like to propose, Mr. Raatz, is that Lanai Planning Commission have the ability to
make the decisions on those bed and breakfast applications, please, similar to the
Molokai component.
CHAIR BAISA: We'll find that section.
MR. RAATZ: Thank you, Madam Chair, it would be in Section 19.64.050 relating to permit
processing.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. RAATZ: And it's in that section where for the island of Molokai applications for bed and
breakfast homes would be processed by the Molokai Planning Commission. We could, at
the Committee's preference, make that same standard for Lanai and the Lanai Planning
Commission.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair, I would move to amend the legislation to amend
Section 19.64.050 under permit processing that Lanai be able to, I would ask for a
duplication of the Molokai language except they be specific for Lanai island, please.
CHAIR BAISA: That's a motion. Do we have a second?
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. We have a motion and a second to insert that language for Lanai.
Any additional discussion or comments? Seeing none, all those in favor say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries.

VOTE:

AYES: Councilmembers Hokama, Medeiros, and Molina, Vice-Chair
Johnson, and Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending APPROVAL of amendment to main motion.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chair
CHAIR BAISA: Members, the Chair is, is very aware of the time. The Chair would like to ask
a question before proceeding here. I'd like to know if we have any Members who can
hang with us a little longer past 12:00 o'clock. Show of hands, please. Okay. Good.
There were just a couple more issues that have been brought up that the Chair would like
us to discuss today and that is before we take a final vote on this measure today.
One is the addition that was brought up in testimony from the MVRA in regards to the
adjacent lot and the suggestion was that an, an adjacent lot be considered for allowing
them to have a B&B if they share a common boundary, and we'd just like to have a
discussion of this. Any comments from the Members? Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and my recommendation would be that if it's on an adjacent
lot, what they do is they consolidate the two lots then. And, and I know that it's not what
people want but, you know, then if you're going to do it that way I'd say it falls under the
defmition of a transient vacation rental. Because that's where I think we had one
application before under Conditional Use Permit where we had a person who lived in a
house that was on a lot that just abutted their property, and I believe that, I believe we
processed it under transient vacation rental what would be that definition.
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I would rather go that way and do it under the TVR legislation because, for me, a bed and
breakfast is this nice little cozy little lot that you have, and you're trying to, as a
homeowner, you're trying to manage it. And so, that's my only comment. What other
Members want, you know, I have no idea, but that's just my comment.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair, could I have, get comments from Mr. Hunt
from the Planning Department?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes. Director Hunt, your comment please.
MR. HUNT: Essentially I agree with Member Johnson's comments. I think right now the
legislation that the Council has crafted is, is really solid legislation. You focused on the
homeowner and providing benefits to the homeowner. When you start opening up that to
further lots, then just where the owner lives, where do you draw that line? By saying that
they can apply for a TVR permit, should we ever get a TVR permit or conditional permit
under the existing Code that you're not saying no to these people, it's just that it takes an
extra step. And I think it should take an extra step rather than the B&B defmition right
now where the owner lives on the same lot as the units that are being rented.
There's some mechanical issues that we have concerns with. I mean perhaps they could
be ironed out, but it does raise some questions. I mean you could be adjacent yet you
could have a gully between you. You could be adjacent, and your lot could be very large
acreage, and your driveway could be a mile down the road, but you happen to be
adjacent. I, I think it just gets away from the core intent of the bed and breakfast as this
Council has, has adopted right now or this Committee. And, and I would echo Member
Johnson's comments.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, any additional comments? Any motion that anybody would like to
offer? If not, then we will move on to the last issue that the Chair wants to bring up. But
before I do that I would like to report that Staff has researched and Chair Hokama's
motion was approved on September 18 th, as amended by Member Johnson. "The
Planning Department shall annually provide a list of B&B permits to the Real Property
Tax Division of the Finance Department and to the Council." And this language will be
placed in the revised bill.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And, and, Chair, I believe to assist Real Property Tax to
prepare for their requirements regarding notices of, of taxation, I believe they wanted it
by November 1 st or November 15 th . Is that still part of the language for the insertion into
the ordinance please?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Raatz, can you help?
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MR. RAATZ: The language we have, Madam Chair, and this was from Council Chair's,
Council Chair Hokama's memo dating back to June. It provides that no later than
January 15 th of each calendar year, the Department of Trans..., excuse me, the
Department of Planning shall transmit to the Real Property Tax Division an annual list of
all bed and breakfast homes as of January 1 st of that calendar year.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you for refreshing my memory. I remember that distinctly.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: So that's a matter that, you know, we can put away. Okay. The last thing that
we have been asked to reconsider or to, to talk about was to remove the stipulation that
dwelling use for B&B homes not receive a homeowner exemption and that taxes would
be dealt with in the Budget Committee. We've already talked about this a little bit today.
The Chair would be interested if there's any interest in revisiting this. Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Madam Chair, I, I just wanted to ask a question of the Real
Property Tax if that's...
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah, certainly.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Teruya, if you could please join us?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you, Madam Chair
CHAIR BAISA: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mr. Teruya, I, I wanted to get some clarification because
one of the testimonies this morning said that he has a long-term rental and doesn't receive
home exemption, and we know that in some other cases, a while back, there was a
short-term rental in the Kuau area that did receive a home exemption. So what is the
ordinance or the law why one would and the other would not?
MR. TERUYA: Member Medeiros, in the, in the County Code in regards to Real Property Tax
home exemption it just states that the homeowner shall not get the exemption to the
portion that is rented. If you are doing long-term rental, as long as you live there you
should be able to get a home exemption.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Would that also apply if you have two structures on the
property; you live in one and rent the other one? Would there be a proportionate amount
that wouldn't receive the home exemption?
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MR. TERUYA: Yes, the Code still allows for the home exemption and the code also states that
when a property receives or is granted a home exemption that the entire parcel shall be
placed in the homeowner category.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see. Okay. Thank you, Mr. Teruya. Mahalo, Madam
Chair
CHAIR BAISA: Are we're clear as to where we are at this point?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Could you restate that?
CHAIR BAISA: Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair, could you restate again what we are
reconsidering for discussion?
CHAIR BAISA: The, the suggestion was that we remove the stipulation that dwellings used for
B&B homes not receive a homeowner exemption because we are intending, very shortly,
to deal with creating new tax rate categories for B&Bs and TVRs that will obviously be
higher than what a homeowner pays.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So in other words when we get to that point in the budget
session, then that's when we can consider instituting, -CHAIR BAISA: The rates.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --yeah, rates.
CHAIR BAISA: Say, for instance, if a homeowner now gets $300,000 and pays $2, we're pretty
sure that if we have new tax rate categories, they will not be $2.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I'd rather wait so that we can read this at a later time when we look
at what we're actually getting, you know, into on a real property tax because I really
don't, it's an unknown I guess situation right now, and I don't know how many
applications we're going to have. I, I also have a problem with the scale of some of these
B&Bs that we're doing because where one is small and one is large, one may be able to
afford a greater amount of taxation. So that's, that's where I'm at. I don't feel
comfortable moving forward right now.
CHAIR BAISA: We also have a proposal that was submitted to us earlier, at one of our
meetings, where we would not only create a TVR and a B&B category, but we would
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also index that to sizes so that the small person who is concerned would not be as,
affected quite as hard as the large scale B&B. You know, there's such a difference
between that little house with one bedroom and the six bedroom large operation, and I
don't know how we're going to deal with that, but we are going to be discussing, I
understand there is a proposal that's going to be introduced tomorrow at Council, and it
will be referred to B&F if we act on it that way, to discuss this whole issue of new
categories. Member Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Just so that the Members are very clear, Chair, already in the
Code under taxation it addresses how the division is to view this uses that will be allowed
by permit and, and the Code is very clear. And so, I would just let everyone be aware
that under the current Code language you will not, you can be taxed at a very much
higher rate by the defmition of highest and best use if it's not part of the zoning, but
through other special factors that include being granted a permit. So it's already in the
Code that allows Real Property Tax to assess and tax at a different category. It's already
there. Thank you, Chair
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members, the Chair hears your comments, and I'm
assuming we have no motion in regard to this issue? Well, Members, the Chair has
reached the end of her list, but is certainly open to your comments. Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Madam Chair. The one thing that we never got to, and I was
visiting with Mr. Hopper, is in my memo of September 18 th , 2008. I had addressed the
bed and breakfast on Ag zoned property, I had addressed the issue of the Ag zoned
property in compliance with HRS 205, and then the one part which was pointed out to me
by Mr. Hopper that's contained in our current ordinance, there's a section, and he'd have
to tell me where it is, but anyway my concern was that we not be opening up Pandora's
Box on whether it's Ag zoned or whatever the zoning category is.
When we're looking at community association by-laws and governing documents,
CC&Rs, and things that, you know, outright say you can't do this or it's silent on it. I
don't want to get into a situation that we're currently experiencing in some of our
community associations where the people, the only recourse they have is to litigate it
through their by-laws and governing documents. I, and I guess Mr. Hopper has some
concerns about whether or not we certify that the CC&Rs would permit it. I was willing,
and I'll just throw it out there because I don't know how else to do it, I guess I'll put in a
motion that we prohibit bed and breakfast on any property where uses are privately
regulated by covenants, conditions, and restrictions, community association by-laws, or
other similar private agreements among residents or owners.
CHAIR BAISA: Do we have a second?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second for discussion.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. The Chair would like to mention that in a meeting with Mr. Moto
that he mentioned that he didn't see that it was the County's responsibility to enforce
CC&Rs. And, you know, I'm not a lawyer, but that's what he said.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and the reason that I'm putting this in . . .(change tape,
start 3B). . . it is not our responsibility to enforce CC&Rs, but if in reviewing the
appropriateness of having I guess a bed and breakfast or a transient vacation rental in an
association where it's very clear by either someone who's living in that association or
even the board of directors sending a communication saying, look, you have not
qualified. You, you can't, we prohibit it.
I don't want us to immediately get into a situation where we're experiencing some other
problems right now. It's just not a good road to go down because what you're doing is
you're, you're automatically saying, well, we're not going to look at that, and I, I would
just like to hear a comment from Mr. Hunt. I'm not saying that he has to be a lawyer and
look at all these things, but that just basically if the person provides some kind of
evidence to at least say, hey, look they're not prohibited, and he has a letter as part of his,
even if it's part of Administration. If I can be assured that that is being looked at I, I
would feel a lot better because people are just getting embroiled in litigation, and I don't
want to be a part of that. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hunt and Mr. Hopper, I'd appreciate hearing from you. Mr. Hunt.
MR. HUNT: The Planning Department would really have concerns about getting involved with
interpreting CC&Rs, whether the use is allowed, whether it's not allowed. You know,
these CC&Rs are painfully hard to read, and they're open to interpretation. And as a
legal counsel said we don't think that's our responsibility. If there's lawsuits involved
with the, the homeowners within a CC&R, the last thing we want to get is in the middle,
in between, and get involved and embroiled in that. We've got enough to do just
enforcing our own laws, the County's laws. And so, again, the Department, I, I
appreciate Member Johnson's concerns in trying to protect our residents against
unregulated vacation rentals. This particular provision that she's proposing, the
Department would have strong concerns with.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hopper.
MR. HOPPER: Well, the current section we were talking about was 19.64.030. It used to be
Subsection H, now Subsection I, Page 5. It says, "In permitting bed and breakfast homes,
the Planning Director, the Planning Commissions, and the Council shall not consider nor
be bound by any private conditions, covenants, or restrictions upon the subject parcel.
Any such limitations may be enforced against the property owner through appropriate
civil action." That's typically how things are done. You know, the, the, CC&Rs are
private contracts between individuals. The County has no authority to enforce CC&Rs.
It's not to say that it wouldn't be, that it would be illegal to require that the, that there be
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no prohibition on the use in the CC&Rs as part of the review, but I believe, as Mr. Moto
said, that's typically not the role of the County to review CC&Rs.
If a permit is granted and the CC&Rs prohibit the, prohibit the use, then that person can
have the CC&Rs still enforced against him or her. That doesn't matter that the County
granted the permit. That does not trump the CC&Rs. It's as if people had made a private
contract. Similarly, if the CC&Rs permit, permit short-term rental use, but the County
zoning prohibits it, you, they still cannot do it. The County law, it's still against County
law and the County would be responsible for enforcement in that situation. So typically
this is what's done in these applications. CC&Rs are not enforced by the County. I do
not believe, I mean Mr. Hunt made that clear, I do not believe we prefer to be reviewing
CC&Rs, which again are long, very long documents and take time to review. But it's not
necessarily illegal if you wanted to make that a, a requirement that these not be
prohibited.
So that, that's within your discretion, but I think Mr. Hunt's recommendation was clear,
and it is true that we do not, our office does not review, you know, private CC&Rs in, in
permits, regarding permits.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: If the person produced an affidavit attesting to the fact that there was
no prohibition under their community association by-laws, governing documents and
whatever, if they just simply were willing to attest to that fact, and then later on it was
found that that was a material misrepresentation, would that be cause for revocation of
that person's permit because they lied on an application?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hopper.
MR. HOPPER: I would say that if violation of permit terms or conditions, or misrepresentations,
it's in the County's administer..., or the Planning Department's Administrative Rules.
That's punishable by a fine, and I believe that the permit could be revoked in that
situation where it's found that there was a material misrepresentation that led to the
granting of the permit. That would be done through zoning enforcement and a notice of
violation could be issued in that case. I would believe essentially talking to the person
you no longer have the right to operate, and you're not operating illegally. Exactly how
we would go through that, I have not participated in the revocation of a permit, but a
material misrepresentation that could result in, in a, in a revocation of a permit.
However, the, the facts that you gave me was that, that someone had signed an affidavit
and said that their CC&Rs did not prohibit the use. Whether or not your CC&Rs prohibit
or permit a use or not is not currently a permit requirement and, nor is a signed affidavit
saying that the use is permitted or not.
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Then, Mr. Hopper, if I rephrase the question, you know, and added
in I guess, I understand your, your argument about us not enforcing, but as part of the
application that there be a requirement that the applicant attest to the fact that there would
be nothing contained in any governing documents that they are bound by that would
prohibit them from conducting such business. Is, is that something that we could add in
or is that something that Mr. Hunt has to do as part of his administrative rules? I just
want to find out. I don't want to overstep, but by the same token, I think if you're
attesting and representing that, oh, it's no problem, and then all of a sudden it is a
problem you're, I mean you're basically stating what you know to be true. We're not
asking Mr. Hunt to verify it, but if it's found that there is a material representation later
on and the person knowingly did that, I just want to make sure that there's some kind of
recourse.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hopper, let's try and, you know, end this discussion.
MR. HOPPER: Well, if, I'm not sure what you're asking. If, if you wanted to have that as a
provision, that provision would not be illegal. I, I'm, that's, that's what I can tell you.
You have Mr. Hunt's opinion, you've had my opinion of what we typically do. You
would need to amend Section I because you would now be considering private CC&Rs.
And you, I believe if you would have an affidavit the, the Department, in conjunction
with Corporation Counsel, probably would be reviewing the CC&Rs to make sure that
the affidavit was, was correct. I don't think we would necessarily again take the
applicant's word for it that they don't comply if, if that's something we would have to
review. But, again, I, I can't necessarily recommend making us, the Department
responsible for reviewing that, but I, I certainly cannot say that having that as a criteria
would be illegal, it's not. I mean you could do that if you wanted to.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Madam Chair, I withdraw my motion that I originally made,
and I would add...
CHAIR BAISA: The Chair accepts that withdrawal.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, and I would, I would restate a separate amendment whereby,
and I, would this be a new section? Is it better, Mr. Hopper, to add to 19.64.030 a new
section or should I add it on to, I guess it would be on Page 5, Number I. My language
that I would be adding in would say, "Any limitations may be enforced against the
property owner through appropriate civil action". I would be eliminating that section,
and I would be adding in the language that states: "However, any, such applicant
governed by covenants, conditions and restrictions, or community association by-laws
shall attest to the fact that such application is not in conflict with those governing
documents".
MR. HOPPER: I think it would say "the use would not be in conflict".
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Okay.
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MR. HOPPER: "The proposed use", and you would need to amend the section that says, "The
Council shall, or Planning Commissions, or Planning Director shall not consider"
because you are, are now requiring them to consider those private covenants.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: So which section would that be?
CHAIR BAISA: The beginning.
MR. HOPPER: You could, you could perhaps keep the language stating that "they will not be
bound by", but you could state that "the Council shall not consider", you would want to
take that out because you would be considering.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: "Shall not", and then "be bound by".
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: I believe, and again I'm sort of doing this on the fly. We would need to do a
more detailed review of all of this once, if you recommend passage.
CHAIR BAISA: We understand, Mr. Hopper. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and thank you, Madam Chair, and I'm sorry to belabor
this, but it, it is an issue that has been a sticking point from day one for me because I've
seen what happened.
CHAIR BAISA: I, I have also received contacts, e-mails, phone calls, yes, but I, when I sought
advice I was told well, you know, this is not our kuleana to enforce them.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and, Madam Chair, the reason that I'm adding in this
particular language is because it would be that if you're attesting to the fact, you're
making an application in good faith, I expect the person to be honest and not immediately
be embroiling themselves or the people who are their neighbors in any kind of litigation.
And basically if we're looking at TVRs, if we're looking at bed and breakfast, we want
the neighbors to be supportive of the activity going on.
CHAIR BAISA: I, I think we all understand your intent.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, okay. That's it. I'm through.
CHAIR BAISA: Any more changes that we have to make to that?
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MR. HOPPER: I believe that it says, "however, such applicant governed by conditions". It
could perhaps state, "however, if the property", or, or something along those lines to
specify that it's, if the, if the property on which the proposed use, on which the use or the
bed and breakfast home is proposed is governed by.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Let's read that. Member Johnson, please so that we know
...(inaudible)...
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I'll read the whole thing now.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: "In permitting bed and breakfast homes the Planning Director, the
Planning Commissions, and the Council shall not be bound by any private conditions,
covenants or restrictions upon the subject parcel. Any such limitations may be enforced
against the property owner". I, I think I would want to strike that, you know, because
that's obvious, strike "any such limitations may be enforced against property owner
through appropriate civil action". "However", and, and then it would be continuing on
saying, "however", "however, if the property on which the bed and breakfast home is
proposed is governed by conditions, covenants, or restrictions, or community association
by-laws, the applicant shall attest to the fact that such use is not in conflict with those
governing documents".
CHAIR BAISA: We have a, that's the motion?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, that's the motion.
CHAIR BAISA: Do we have a second?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion and a second. Any further comments? Mr. Hopper.
MR. HOPPER: I'm just not certain why that "any such limitations may be enforced" why that
language, you're proposing to strike that language?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, and the reason would be that that is a given that if they choose
to do that, I just don't want to encourage it. You know, so, so in essence what you're
doing is you're saying we're not bound by any conditions. They can't go outside the law,
but if the property on which the bed and breakfast home is proposed is governed by
conditions, covenants, or restrictions, or by-laws the applicant shall attest to the fact that
such use is not in conflict with those governing documents.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Hopper, comments?
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MR. HOPPER: Okay. Well, in my view it's not necessary to delete that section which, which
applies whether or not you -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: --you have it in there.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: I mean CC&Rs, again, are private contracts, and they're, they're enforced as
such and the County has no authority to enforce them. It could, however, you know,
require, as part of the application that there's no conflict with them.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. HOPPER: I mean that's not illegal.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: All right, Madam Chair, then I'll leave in the center section.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: So just, you know, it would read with the section that's blacked out
now -CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: It would be -CHAIR BAISA: It would be included.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --included in there, right.
CHAIR BAISA: Any further comments? Director Hunt. Members, we are going to end this
meeting or take a recess at 12:30 whether we're done or not, so just letting you know. I, I
realize you must be starving or have personal needs.
MR. HUNT: As we mentioned earlier, anything in Title 19 is enforced by the Planning
Department. Even though this is worded in a way that, that we don't enforce it and that
all we do is we take an affidavit that they're attesting to this fact -CHAIR BAISA: Right.
MR. HUNT: --people are going to dispute whether it is in conflict with those governing
documents or not, and we will get pulled into that dispute. And, again, I'd strongly have
concerns with this language, respectfully.
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CHAIR BAISA: Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and once again because this is asking the applicant to attest to
it not that you have to specifically review all those documents, they're making a
representation. They're asking for something that would ordinarily not be granted to
them. So if they're going to not be truthful, no, and, and in most cases you know what
your by-laws and governing documents include and what they don't include because if
you are in, not in compliance you're certainly going to be reminded by your management,
at least in a condominium you will be. So that's why I want to have something, at least
that we're not going to be automatically, you know, drawn into this. If the person says,
well, I'm not willing to say that because, you know, I know that later on you're going to
find out I'm not telling the truth, then that's a reason for revocation of the permit. All
I'm trying to do is to state that you would have authority within your Department then to
say, you did not properly represent what you advised us on the application. It would be
the same as any other condition, anything else they've got and that's why I'm wanting to
include it. But if it passes, it passes. If it doesn't, it doesn't.
CHAIR BAISA: Any additional, further comments? We, we have a motion on the floor and I
think it's to, that highlighted area up there. Members, if I direct your attention there, that
is what we will be voting on. All those in favor of the amendment, please say aye.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, say no. .. . (silence). . . Well, -VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: That's it.
CHAIR BAISA: --that's it.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: That's it.
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VOTE:

AYES: Vice-Chair Johnson.
NOES: Councilmembers Medeiros and Molina, and Chair Baisa.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Hokama.

MOTION FAILED.

CHAIR BAISA: Are there any other comments, or issues, or other things that we have not
addressed?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. And, you know, maybe not to take
action, but at least for consideration when we do convene another meeting. One of them,
I wanted to ask Mr. Teruya again a question if he'd be able to come back to the desk.
Now, as far as tax laws, which certainly I'm not, you know, very indepth about, if we're
talking about creating a new tax category for bed and breakfasts, and I'm assuming the
tax category will be a higher rate than, you know, the normal home, and I guess also
considered is the highest and best use, are we considering or by that kind of action are we
looking at, like, double taxing because we're creating a new tax category, and we're
thinking of, you know, not thinking, but we have it in the draft about removing the home
exemption. So are there any thoughts on that, Mr. Teruya?
MR. TERUYA: Member Medeiros, I believe the existing language already states that the
property, bed and breakfasts don't get an exemption. So it's not something that's being
proposed. It's already in existing language. Secondly, I, I'm not sure, we don't, we're
not asking for a rate. I mean if you're asking for a class, we can add a class that is not
something that, it all depends on what the Council wants to move forward with. As
mentioned, as Chairman Hokama mentioned, there is existing language in the code that
states that a property should be classified based on its highest and best use and if it, that's
the way it is, then it would revert to hotel/resort.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Because I think I heard discussions in this meeting today
about creating a new tax category for bed and breakfast. So I'm sure that, that will be
reflected by a highest and best use and in, in your experience in the Tax Department a
new category would basically reflect kind of like a resort tax category?
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MR. TERUYA: Well, creating a new class such as a bed and breakfast would not be a highest
and best use issue, you would be saying if you're granted a bed and breakfast permit, then
you will be classified as bed and breakfast. If, if that language does not go through, if a
new class is not introduced or passed, then the existing code states that it shall be placed
in its highest and best use category which would be hotel and resort.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And, and this body, during the budget process, has the
review and authority to change the rate of taxes?
MR. TERUYA: That would be a Corp. Counsel issue not Real Property.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh, okay.
CHAIR BAISA: That's correct. What we would be doing shortly, and as soon as we can get
that proposal from Administration into the Budget and Finance Committee, then we'll be
discussing classifications and adding categories. The amount will be added or decided
when we do budget in March.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right. Right. Okay, thank you, Madam Chair. And just
finally maybe for thought until the next meeting is, you know, we, we did go to, Madam
Chair, you brought up the, about adjacent parcel, management living on the parcel next
door to it, and I think Director Hunt brought up a good point that, you know, the parcels
can be, you know, ten acres apart and, you know, and so the, the place that the owner
would live on the adjacent parcel might be very far from the parcel that they're renting a
house.
Just for thinking about it and the next meeting, what if we place a restriction that the
adjacent property would have to be, as far as where that property owner lives on the
adjacent property, within a certain feet of, of the bed and breakfast that's been rented or
that's been operated. And, and I just leave it there until the next meeting. Okay.
Mahalo, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: It is not the Chair's intent to carry this to a next meeting.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh.
CHAIR BAISA: The Chair is intending to take a vote very shortly on the motion as amended.
The issue of the adjacent parcel, as it has been discussed today, will be taken up when we
get to the TVR legislation. And I want to let you know that we have met and discussed
this adjacent thing and talked about maybe what you can see out the window, but I said
what happens if I take off my glasses, I can't see anything, or if I put them on, I can see
pretty far, or what if there's a gulch in the way, or what about so many feet, and it goes
on, and on, and on. So the Committee felt that it was best we discuss it in the TVR
legislation which we will take up.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: All right, Members, the Chair is open to any statements, or announcements, or
things that you'd like to share before we take this vote. Member Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Madam Chair, I know that this is not a perfect bill by far. We're
doing this in response to many of the things that we have received as comments. I am
for, in support of moving it forward. I still have my concerns. Out of respect for the
work that's been done by the Committee, many of the amendments which the Members
supported me on, I will, you know, because I still have my ag issues, I will reluctantly
support the bill, but it is primarily out of respect for the work that the Committee's done
and the many amendments that my members and your members have supported, and it's
because of that. Because nothing is going to be perfect. It's still not going to address all
of the issues. We still have transient vacation rentals to address and, you know, just
move it along, and move it out the door, and let the chips fall where they may. Thank
you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Member Johnson, for your comments. Any of the other
Members? Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you, Madam Chair Like Member Johnson said
there's no perfect legislation. Just recently we had a major proposal that reached the
Council floor, but then there's a lot of deliberation, and then, you know, it ended up
getting sent back. Not to say this may have, have the same fate, but the point is a lot of
time has been put into this very important legislation for consideration. So I have my
reservations on some of the issues that are part of this proposal which relates to bed and
breakfasts, but let's take it up to the full Council and see what happens there, and we can
get additional input from our other colleagues as well on this. So I'm all in favor of
moving this on, Madam Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Molina. Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair And I too would like to have, you
know, crafted something that everybody's happy with, but in the real world that's not
possible. So I, I would, you know, support your recommendation, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Well, of course, the Chair's recommendation is that we, that I recommend
passage of the updated B&B bill as we have amended it today and over a period of
almost two years. It's been a lot of work, and it's been very difficult because, you know,
every time you put something forward there are people that are for it and people that are
against it. But I do believe that it is long past the time when we have bed and breakfast
legislation, and I'm sure that as we go forward, now that I've been re-elected I can make
the statement that God willing I'll be on this Council, and I think all of us who have spent
so much time and energy will be watching the implementation, and to see how it works,
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and I would not hesitate to be one to suggest that we all take another look at it if
something is not working out.
And, you know, I believe that we're doing something that is on paper, and lots in the
computer, and not in stone, and I think it's our responsibility as government to monitor
the effects of laws we pass and if they're not working to fix them. And we all have to the
egos aside and say I think we made a mistake and this is not working, and we need to
come back and say, okay, let's fix it, and that is where your Chair is at.
And I personally want to thank all of the Members of the Planning Committee. I want to
thank my Vice-Chair Johnson, she's worked very closely with me. I thank my Members,
all of you who have, you know, been here with me through the whole thing, and I want to
thank the Planning Staff and my legal advisors. They have worked really hard and
closely with me. I want to thank Mr. Teruya for all the time he spent, and my Committee
Staff. And most of all I want to thank those of you who have come here faithfully
meeting, after meeting, after meeting hoping that we would get things done. We have
reached that moment. All those in favor please say aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed? Nada. Please note the record will show ayes, Member Johnson,
Member Medeiros, Member Molina, and Member Baisa; excused, Member Hokama, who
had a previous engagement and had, had to leave.
VOTE:

AYES: Councilmember Medeiros and Molina, Vice-Chair Johnson, and
Chair Baisa.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Hokama.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending FIRST READING of revised draft bill entitled "A
BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING TITLE 19, MAUI
COUNTY CODE, RELATING TO ZONING AS IT PERTAINS
TO BED AND BREAKFAST HOMES".

CHAIR BAISA: Folks, we've made it. Thank you very much. This meeting is adjourned. .. .
(gavel).. .
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